1981 RIDERSHIP TRACKING STUDY

PEAK-HOUR EXPRESS LINES



1982 +A22 C+1

SCRTD



SCRTD MARKET RESEARCH

APRIL, 1982

TABLE OF CONTENTS

Reverse for the second s	Page
BACKGROUND AND OBJECTIVES	1
MAJOR FINDINGS	4
DEMOGRAPHIC CHARACTERISTICS	8
Age of Rider	8
Rider Gender	15
Ethnic Background	19
Annual Household Income	23
Household Size	31
TRIP-RELATED CHARACTERISTICS	33
Type of Fare	33
Reason For Not Using RTD Pass	42
Frequency Of Bus Use	51
Number of Buses To Complete Linked Trip	61
Mode Cf Access To RTD System	72
Trip Purpose	79
Riders Rate RTD Service	89
Methodology	99

APPENDIX

.

.

. .

103

the second se

- i -

. . .

. .

1

LIST OF FIGURES AND TABLES

Number

<u>Title</u>

.

. . . .

Table	1	Ridership And Subsidies By Line	3
Table	2	Rider Age By Bus Line	10
Table	3	Rider Age By Time Of Day	11
Table	ų,	Rider Age By Residence Sector	12
Table	5	Rider Age By Gender	13
Table	6	Rider Age By Ethnic Background	14
Table	7	Rider Gender By Bus Line	16
Table		Rider Gender By Time Of Day	17
Table	9	Rider Gender By Residence Sector	18
Table	10	Ethnic Background By Bus Line	20
Table	11	Ethnic Background By Time Of Day	21
Table	12	Ethnic Background By Residence Sector	22
Table	13	Annual Household Income By Bus Line	25
Table	14	Number of Persons In Household by	
		Annual Household Income	26
Table	15	Comparison Between Bus Rider Median	
10010		Household Income and Poverty Levels By	
		Household Size and Type of Service	27
Table	16	Annual Household Income By Time of Day	28
Table	17	Annual Household Income By Residence	
	•••	Sector	29
Table	18	Annual Household Income By Ethnic	
		Background	30
Table	19	Household Size Bý Bús Line	32
Table	20	Type of Fare By Bus Line	35
Table	21	Type of Fare By Time Of Day	-36
Table	22	Type Of Fare By Residence Sector	37
Table	23	Rider Age By Type Of Fare	38
Table	24	Rider Gender By Type Of Fare	39
Table	25	Ethnic Background By Type Of Fare	40
Tablė	26	Type Of Fare By Annual Household Income	41
Table	27	Reason For Not Using RTD Pass By Bus	
		Line	44
Table	28	Reason For Not Using RTD Pass By Time	
		Of Day	45
Table	29	Reason For Not Using RTD Pass By	
		Residence Sector	46
Table	30	Reason For Not Using RTD Pass By Rider	
		Age	47
Table	31	. Reason For Not Using RTD Pass By Gender	48
Table	32	Reason For Not Using RTD Pass By Ethnic	
	_	Background	49
Table	33	Reason For Not Using RTD Pass By Annual	
	_	Household Income	50

.

سيديد ورو

Number	<u>Title</u> <u>p</u>	age
Table 34	Frequency of Bus Use By Bus Line	53
Table 35	Frequency of Bus Use By Time Of Day	54
Table 30	Frequency of Bus Use By Type Of Fare	55
Table 3/	Frequency of Bus Use By Residence Sector	20
Table 30	Frequency of bus use by River Age	51
Table 39 Table 40	Frequency of Bus Use By Gender	20
Table 40	Frequency of Bus use by Ethnic Background	29
TADIE 41	Theorem	60
Teble #2	Number of Buses Required To Complete	00
10016 42	Trin From Origin To Destination By Bus	
r	Tip Flow of gin to beschauton by Sub	63
Table 43	Number of Buses Required To Complete	U)
19016 4)	Trin From Origin To Destination By Type	
	Of Fare	64
Table 44	Number of Buses Required To Complete	.
	Trip From Origin To Destination By Trip	
	Purpose	65
Table 45	Number of Büses Required To Complete	
	Trip From Origin To Destination By Time	
	Of Day	66
Table 46	Number of Buses Required To Complete	
	Trip From Origin To Destination By	
	Residence Sector	67
Table 47	Number of Buses Required To Complete	
٠.	Trip From Origin To Destination By	
	Rider Age	68
Table 48	Number of Buses Required To Complete	
	Trip From Origin To Destination By	69
	Gender	
Table 49	Number of Buses Required to Complete	
	Trip From Origin To Destination By	70
	Ethnic Background Number of Buses Required To Complete	
Table 50	Trip From Origin To Destination By	
	Annual Household Income	71
Tablé 51	Mode of Access To RTD System By Bug Line	7.2
Table 52	Mode of Access To RTD System By Bas Line	19
	Sector	7 h
Table 53	Mode of Access To RTD System By Rider Age	75
Table 54	Mode of Access To RTD System By Gender	76
Table 55	Mode of Access To RTD System By Ethnic	
	Background	77
Table 56	Mode of Access To RTD System By Annual	. 1
	Household Income	78
Table 57	Trip Purpose By Bus Line	81
Table 58	Trip Purpose By Type Of Fare	82
Table 59	Trip Purpose By Time Of Day	83
Table 60	Trip Purpose By Residence Sector	84

.

1 · · · · .

.

- iii -

.

بالمصبح مترمناتين التصبي معتبر بالمناد والرام محاد

and the second second

Number	Title	Page
Table 61	Trip Purpose By Rider Age	85
Table 62	Trip Purpose By Gender	86
Table 63	Trip Purpose By Ethnic Background	87
Table 64	Trip Purpose By Annual Household Income	88
Table 65	Riders Rate RTD Service By Bus Line	91
Table 66	Riders Rate RTD Service By Type Of Fare	92
Table 67	Riders Rate RTD Service By Time Of Day	93
Table δ8	Riders Rate RTD Service By Residence	
	Sector	94
Table 69	Riders Rate RTD Service By Rider Age	95
Table 70	Riders Rate RTD Service By Gender	96
Table 71	Riders Rate RTD Service By Ethnic	
	Background	97
Table 72	Riders Rate RTD Service By Annual	
	Household Income	98
Table 73	Survey Coverage Of Peak-Hour Express	
	Lines	100
Figure 1	Passenger Survey Questionnaire	101
Table A-I	Boarding By Type Of Line (Ranked By	
	Boardings Per Bus Hour)	103
Table A-II	Ridership and Subsidies By Line, Park	
	and Ride Lines	104
Table A-III	Ridership and Subsidies by Line,	
	Random Sample Of Regular - Service Lines	105
Table A-IV	Survey Activity By Time Period	106
	•	

. .

. .

and an end of the second

· •• ·

BACKGROUND AND OBJECTIVES

. . . .

· .

The market for public transit in Los Angeles is made up of widely diverse elements -- different types of people with different trip needs. In order to meet the demands of the fragmented market for transit services, the SCRTD operated 226 bus lines in 1981. These lines fell into eight different categories descriptive of the type of service provided:

1) 124 Local lines

.

• • • • •

- 8 Local lines providing some express trips during peak hours
- 3) 24 Local lines providing day-long express service over a portion of their routes
- 4) 9 Park and Ride lines
- 5) 17 Express lines operating only during peak hours
- 6) 10 Subscription lines
- 7) 11 Local lines operating only during peak hours (the BEEP lines), and
 - 8) 23 Special service lines providing service to the Hollywood Bowl, Greek Theater, Dodger Stadium, race tracks. etc.

Table A-I in the Appendix contains boarding data by type of service.

This report is one of a series of four reports to be issued by Market Research under the umbrella of the 1981 Ridership Tracking Study. The reports in this series analyze the demographic, attitudinal and transit trip characteristics of riders on:

- 1) The RTD system overall,
- Regular-Service lines (essentially local lines, some of which offer a few express trips or day-long express service over a small portion of their routes),
- 3) Subscription lines, and
- 4) Peak-Hour Express lines.

The purpose of this report is to examine the demographic, attitudinal, and trip characteristics of Peak-Hour Express line riders in comparison with the characteristics of riders on other types of RTD lines. The 17 Peak-Hour Express lines represent 7.5% of the RTD lines in existence in 1981. These lines account for approximately 6.4% of the daily boardings. The number of boardings per bus hour on Peak-Hour Express lines is 13.6, 47% to 77% lower than the boarding figures on Park and Ride or any of the three categories of Regular-Service lines. As a group, then, the Peak-Hour Express lines appear to be among the least efficient in terms of riders per bus hour. Table 1 provides more detailed data by bus line. The number of riders per bus hour on Peak-Hour Express lines ranges from 8.2 to 25.5.

:

_ - ·

The Peak-Hour Express lines are among the most expensive to operate. According to data obtained from the Line Performance Trends Report the subsidy per boarding on these lines ranges from \$2.43 to 6:34. The median subsidy is \$4.69 per boarding, 93% higher than the subsidy for each Park and Ride line boarding and nearly five times the subsidy on the 50 Regular-Service lines which were surveyed in 1981. Tables A-II and A-III in the Appendix provide comparative ridership and subsidy data for Park and Ride and Regular-Service lines.

		_	FY '82 V	LUES		
Line <u>No.</u>	Daily Board- ings	Percent of Category	Riders Per <u>Bus Hour</u>	Revenue Per Boarding	Subsidy Per Boarding	Date of Fare Check
34X	63	.8%	NA	NA	ŇÁ	-
1.22	279	3.5	25.5	\$.81	\$4.94	2/24/81
123	70	. 9	13.6	1.56	452	10/09/80
144	964	12.2	23.3	.76	3.56	4/15/81
176	1149	14.5	23.7	.47	2.43	1/26/81
410	196	2,5	NA	NA	NA	-
481	1229	15.5	NA	NA	NA	-
489	946	11.9	ŃA	ŃA	NA	-
492	323	4.1	16.1	1.02	3.95	4/3/81
494	340	4.3	19.4	. 7.9	4.92	4/3/81
601	146	1.8	11.8	1.46	4.88	2/22/80
602	320	4.0	11.3	1.01	5.35	2/22/80
604	624	7.9	16.1	.79	4.35	2/13/80
605	237	3.0	9.5	1.50	6.34	2/13/80
606	324	4.1	14.8	1.01	4.39	2/13/80
608	163	2.1	8.2	.88	4.85	5/14/80
814	550	6.9	12.7	.44	5.39	2/2/81
OVER- All	7923	100.0%				
MEDIAN	321:5		13.6	\$.845	\$ 4.685	

TABLE 1 RIDERSHIP AND SUBSIDIES BY LINE

.

١

Source: Line Performance Trends Report, Service Analysis Section

.

- 3 -

MAJOR FINDINGS

· · · · ·

. .

1. RIDER AGE

The median age of RTD Peak-Hour Express line riders is 35.6, over 8 years older than the average Regular-Service weekday rider, but about the same as the average Park and Ride patron.

Median rider age varies by bus line, from less than 30 years old to nearly 42.

The median age of Peak-Hour Express line riders varies by residence sector.

Male riders on Peak-Hour Express lines are 1.5 years older than the females, on average.

At 36.9, White riders on Peak-Hour Express lines are the oldest, on average. Latino riders, at an average age of 31 years, are the youngest.

2. RIDER GENDER

Overall, women constitute 65% of the Peak-Hour Express line ridership. On Regular-Service lines they account for about 54% of the ridership.

The gender mix varies by bus line from 86% female to only 45% female.

Gender mix varies bý residence sector.

3. ETHNIC BACKGROUND

Unlike Regular-Service lines, on which up to 63% of the riders are members of a minority, Peak-Hour Express lines carry 60% to 70% White riders (depending on whether the atypical 176 line is included in the calculations). Ethnic mix varies by bus line, from 6% White to 90% White riders.

Ethnic mix varies by residence sector.

. . . .

4. ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD INCOME

The median annual household income reported by Peak-Hour Express line riders is about \$22,000 or more, at least twice as high as that reported by Regular-Service weekday riders.

Household income varies by line. The lowest figure is reported by riders on the 176 line, only \$6,547. The income on other Peak-Hour Express lines ranges from \$14,050 to \$26,633. Annual household income varies by residence sector. Income also varies by ethnic background, from about \$11,000 in Black households to over \$25,000 among Whites.

• .-

· . . · ·

.

5. HOUSEHOLD SIZE

Peak-Hour Express riders live in somewhat less populous households than do Regular-Service riders. Express riders average 3.1 persons per household, and the Regular-Service riders average 3.6.

6. TYPE OF FARE

The proportion of cash riders on Peak-Hour Express lines is about 32% overall, as compared to 48% of Regular-Service riders.

The percentage of Peak-Hour Express line riders paying cash fares varies by bus line, from 18% to 59%.

Use of the express pass accounts for 44% of the Peak-Hour Express line boardings, as opposed to only 4% of Regular-Service boardings.

Fare mix varies by residence sector.

Riders using an express pass or "other" type of fare have the highest median household incomes, \$24,000 to over \$26,000. The lowest median income is reported by riders using a regular pass to board Peak-Hour Express lines.

Only 3% of the cash riders on Peak-Hour Express lines say they don't know where to buy a pass, as opposed to nearly 7% of the cash riders on Regular-Service lines. Up to 10% of the former, and only 7% of the latter, however say there is no convenient outlet at which they may purchase a pass.

7. FREQUENCY OF BUS USE

Only about 10% of Peak-Hour Express line riders use the bus more than five days a week, as opposed to 35% of Regular-Service weekday riders who ride more than five days.

Nearly three-quarters of the express line riders ride five days a week. Only 41% of Regular-Service riders are in this category.

Bus use frequency varies by bus line.

Bus use frequency also varies by type of fare. Larger than average proportions of cash riders and Senior Citizen pass riders ride less than five days a week. The frequency of bus use varies by residence sector. Frequency of bus use tends to decline with age -- highest among riders under 19 years old and lowest among those over 62.

Latino riders on Peak-Hour Express lines are most likely to ride more than five days a week. White riders are least likely.

There is a relationship between household income and frequency of bus use. The proportion of express riders riding five days a week increases from only 52% among low-income riders to 80% among those in the upper income brackets. The proportion of Express line patrons riding more than five days a week declines as income increases - from over 20% of low-income patrons to only 3% of high-income patrons.

8. BOARDINGS PER LINKED TRIP

Peak-Hour Express line riders tend to ride fewer buses than do Regular-Service riders -- 1.7 buses, on average, as opposed to 1.8. Nearly 60% of express line riders ride just one bus to complete their trips from origin to destination.

The number of linked trip buses varies by bus line.

The number of buses ridden also varies by type of fare. Nearly 70% of the cash riders take just one bus.

The number of buses also varies by trip purpose. Riders on work trips tend to ride the fewest buses; 61% of them ride just one bus to get to or from work.

The number of linked trip buses varies by residence sector.

Riders under 19 years of age tend to ride more buses to complete their linked trips than do older riders.

White riders are more likely than minority riders to ride just one bus to complete their linked trips; 70% of Whites, as opposed to 40% of Blacks or Latinos and 53% of Asian/ Pacific Islanders, ride just one bus.

The number of buses ridden on a linked trip tends to decline as household income rises.

9. MODE OF ACCESS TO RTD

Only 63% of Peak-Hour Express line riders get to the bus on foot. At least 90% of Regular-Service riders walk to the bus. Conversely, 36% of express riders, but only 9% of Regular-Service riders, get to the bus by car. Access patterns vary by bus line and by residence sector.

· .

Male express line riders are more likely to walk to the bus than are females.

- · ·

As household income rises, express line riders are less likely to access the RTD system on foot and more likely to access by car.

10. TRIP PURPOSE

.

Over 90% of the Peak-Hour Express line riders are on work trips, as opposed to roughly half of Regular-Service riders.

Trip purpose patterns vary somewhat by bus line, but work and school trips predominate, accounting for at least 92% of the trips on any express line.

School trips account for 73% of the express line boardings made by riders under 19 years old and 11% of the boardings made by those between 19 and 29.

11. RIDER ATTITUDE ABOUT RTD SERVICE

Overall, 83% of Peak-Hour Express line riders rate RTD service "somewhat" or "very" favorably; 76% of Regular-Service riders gave comparable ratings.

DEMOGRAPHIC CHARACTERISTICS OF PEAK-HOUR EXPRESS LINE RIDERS

AGE OF RIDERS

The clientele of RTD's Peak-Hour Express lines tend to be older than Regular-Service riders. The median age of Peak-Hour Express riders is 35.6, a full 8.2 years higher than the median age of Regular-Service riders. Peak-Hour Express line patrons are most like Park and Ride patrons in terms of average age. The 1980 on-board survey of Park and Ride patrons ascertained their median age to be 35.1. Compared to Regular-Service lines, neither Peak-Hour Express line nor Park and Ride lines carry large proportions of young riders. Over 21% of the riders on Regular-Service lines are under 19 years of age, whereas only 4.2% of the Express line riders and 1% of the Park and Ride riders are in that age group. Senior citizen ridership is also lower on Express and Park and Ride lines, 5.9% and 4.0%, respectively, as compared to 8.5% on Regular-Service lines.

Table 2 shows that the age distribution of Express line riders varies by bus line - from a median age of 29.6 on the 601 line up to over 41.5 on the 410 and 34 lines. It is noteworthy that six of the Peak-Hour Express lines surveyed recorded no boardings by riders under 19 years of age. Young riders accounted for 35% of the boardings on the 601 line, on the other hand.

Although the Express lines surveyed have been classified as peak hour, a small proportion of trips fall outside the narrow definition of peak service hours. In-bound trips were categorized into time periods according to when their mid-point occurred. A trip whose mid-point occurs before 6 AM, then, would be in the pre-AM peak period, while one whose mid-point occurs between 8:30 AM and noon would be in the morning base period. Table A-IV in the Appendix shows that only 8% of the trips surveyed, or 7 out of 86 trips, were not classified as peak hour trips. The table also shows that the number of respondents per trip varies by time period, from 13.9 on inbound trips during the afternoon peak period up to 30.7 on trips before the morning peak period.

Table 3 shows that age distribution of riders on inbound trips varies by time period. About 4% of the Express line riders take the 122 or 144 line in-bound before the morning peak. These riders tend to be the oldest of the Express line riders, with a median age of 43. The youngest riders are those on line 489 or 814 who

- 8 -

ride in-bound trips during the afternoon base period. Their median age is 29.8, 13.2 years less than the median age of the pre-AM peak Express riders. Among weekday Regular-Service riders the oldest and youngest riders are also those riding during the pre-AM peak and PM base periods, but the range is only 2.5 years. The pre-AM peak riders have a median age of 28.6 and the PM base riders average 26.1.

The effects of residence sector on rider age distribution are seen in Table 4. The highest median age, 43.7 is recorded by riders the North Central sector. Riders from the San Gabriel Valley are the youngest Express line riders, with a median age of 34.9.

The men riding Peak Hour Express lines tend to be somewhat older than the women. The median age of the men is 36.5 and of the women 35.0. Among weekday Regular Service riders, the median age of male and female riders is nearly the same - 27.1 and 27.5, respectively.

The oldest Regular-Service riders are White. Table 6 shows that Whites also constitute the oldest ethnic group among Express line riders. With an average of 36.9, Whites are 1.2 years older than the average Black Express rider and 5.9 years older than the average Latino.

- 9 -

5	TABLE	E 2
R	DER	AGE
BY	BUS	LINE

:

Bus Line	Ünder <u>19</u>	19 to 29	30 to 39	40 to 49	50 to 61	62 or older	Total	Median Age	Number of Respon- dents
34 X	-	408	58	308	15%	10%	100%	417	20
122	-	26	28	17	17	13	100	38.7	54
123	-	7	50	25	11	7	100	38.6	28
144	18	2 9	25	17	22	6	100	37.9	242
176	9	27	19	17	20	7	100	37.1	202
410	6	27	15	18	29	6	100	41.6	34
481	1	32	32	17	16	3	100	35-4	397
489	9	38	23	11	14	4	100	31.3	215
492	-	24	26	24	22	6	100	40.4	51
494	6	31	32	11	12	8	100	34.0	6 5
601	35	16	20	16	7	6	100	29.6	81
602	2	44	23	13	13	6	100	32.1	124
604	2	32	32	9	15	11	100	35.1	185
605	3	2 9	26	20	20	3	100	369	107
606	-	47	28	10	10	6	100	31.1	51
608	5	26	33	21	13	3	100	35.8	39
814	-	30	31	16	18	6	100	36.5	173
over- All	48	31%	26%	15%	178	6%	100%	35.6	, 2068
Respo	nse Rat	e: 73	8						

Time Period	Under 19	19 - 	30 – <u>39</u>	40 - <u>49</u>	50 - <u>61</u>	62 or <u>Older</u>	Total	Median Age	Number of Respon- dents
Pre-AM Peak	-	218	23%	218	22%	148	1008	43.0	86
AM Peak	4	32	27	16	17	6	100	35,5	1771
AM Base	12	26	21	12	27	2	100	35.6	50
PM Base	18	<u>3</u> 3	21	7	7	14	100	29.8	28
PM Peak	9	35	25	13	12	5	100	32.2	133
OVER- ALL	48	31%	268	158	178	68	100%	35.6	2068
Respons	e Rate:	738							

-

TABLE 3 RIDER AGE BY TIME OF DAY

•

TABLE 4RIDER AGEBY RESIDENCE SECTOR

!

:

	Residence Sector	Under <u>19</u>	19 . 29	30 - _ <u>39</u>	40 - <u>49</u>	50 - _61	62 or <u>Older</u>	Total	Median Age	Number of Respon- <u>dents</u>
n Malankan tagan tagan sa	San Fer- nando Valley	2%	28%	26%	17%	21%	7%	100%	38.1	258
	North Central	-	17	28	12	37	5	100	43.7	25
	San Gabriel Valley	4	33	27	16	17	4	100	34.9	566
	West Los Angeles	6	30	28	14	15	9	100	35.1	403
	South Central	6	25	20	15	23	11	100	39.5	154
	East Central		- .		-		-	-	_*	7
	East Lo s Angeles		-	_	-	_	-	-	_*	8
	Mid-Cities	-	-		-	. ,	-	-	_*	11
	South Bay	-	35	28	13	19	6	100	35.6	166
	Downtown Los Angeles	-	-	-	-	-	.	-	_ *	9
	Long Beach	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_*	3
	North Los Angeles County	-	-	_	_	÷	-	-	_*	4
	Orange County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_*	1
	San Ber- nardino County	_		-	_	-	-	÷	_*	8
	Ventura County	-	-	-	_	-	-	_	_*	9
	OVERALL	4%	31%	26%	15 %	1 7%	6%	100%	35.6	1632

Response Rate: 58%

· - ,

,

1

. •

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

. . .



· · · ·

.

·

•

Gender	Under _ <u>19</u>	19 – 	30 - <u>39</u>	40 - 49	50 - <u>61</u>	62 or <u>Olde</u> r	<u>Tota</u> l	Median Age	Number of Respon- dents
Male	5%	278	29%	148	18%	88	100%	36.5	774
Female	4	34	25	17	16	5	100	35.0	127 6
OVER- All	48	318	268	158	178	68	100%	35.6	2050

Response Rate: 73%

.

.

Ethnic Back- ground	Under _ <u>19</u>	19 - 29	30 – <u>39</u>	40 - <u>49</u>	50 - <u>61</u>	62 or <u>01de</u> r	<u>Total</u>	Median <u>Age</u>	Number of Respon- <u>dents</u>
White	4 🐒	29\$	26\$	15\$	20\$	7\$	100\$	36.9	1290
Black	8	29	22	15	18	8	100	35.7	235
Latino	4	43	2,9	17	7	1	100	31.0	303
Asian or Pacific Islander	• ц	28	33	18	15	3	100	35.4	186
American Indian	1 _	÷	-	-	-	-	-	_*	3
Other	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_*	16
OVER- All	4 \$	31%	26%	15%	17%	6%	100%	35.6	2033
Response	Rate	: 72	ĩ.						

TABLE 6 RIDER AGE BY ETHNIC BACKGROUND

Margan and sugar

-۱۹۹۰-۱۹۹۰ میردهد میداند و توریخهاند

.

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

RIDER GENDER

Table 7 shows that gender mix varies by bus line, from over 86% female on the 176 line to 55% male on the 606 and 608 lines. Overall, 65% of Express line riders are women. The proportion of women riding the Peak-Hour Express line is significantly higher than the 54% proportion riding Regular-Service lines and the 51% proportion riding Park and Ride lines.

Table 8 shows that the proportion of women riding the express lines is highest on in-bound trips classified as morning base and afternoon base period, when they comprise up to 75% of the riders.

Rider gender mix also varies by residence sector, as seen in Table 9. Three-quarters of the Express riders from the South Central Sector are women, but women comprise only a little more than half the Express line riders from the West Los Angeles and South Bay sectors.

7	FABI	ĿΕ	7	
RI	DER	ĢE	ND	ER
BY	BUS	5 I	ιĪŊ	E

Bus Line	Male	<u>Female</u>	Total	Respondents
34 X	29%	71%	100%	24
122	42	58	100	62
123	55	45	100	31
144	35	65	100	258
176	14	86	100	253
410	40	61	100	38
481	29	71	100	423
489	35	65	100	231
492	35	65	100	54
494	37	63	100	68
601	41	59	100	81
602	4 <u>4</u>	56	100	129
604	5 J.	49	100	203
605	44	54	98	114
606	55	45	100	56
608	55	45	1.00	40
814	47	53	100	184
OVERALL	35%	65%	100%	2249
Response R	late: 80%			

Time Period	Male		Female	<u>Total</u>	Number of Respondents
Pre-AM Peak	40%		60%	100%	94
AM Peak	36		64	100	1918
AM Base	25		75	100	59
PM Base	27		73	100	30
PM Peak	32		68	100	147
OVERALL	35%		658	100%	2248
Response	Rate:	808			

TABLE 8 RIDER GENDER BY TIME OF DAY

and the second second second

_

.

.

1

.

- 17 -

•

TABLE 9 RIDER GENDER BY RESIDENCE SECTOR

· · ·

Residence Sector	Male	Female	Total	Number of Respondents
San Fernando Valley	37%	63%	100%	266
North Central	35	66	100	28
San Gabriel Valley	31	70	100	584
West Los Angeles	49	. 51	100	425
South Central	11	8 9	100	171
East Central	-	-	-	7*
East Los Angeles	-	-	-	7*
Mid-Cities	-	. 1	-	13 *
South Bay	47	53	100	171
Downtown Los Angeles	-	-	-	9*
Long Beach	-	-	-	3*
North Los Angeles County	-	-	-	5*
Orange County	-	-	-	1*
San Bernardino County	-	-	-	8*
Ventura County	-	-	-	9 *
OVERALL	35%	65 %	100%	1707
Response rate:	60%			

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

.

ETHNIC BACKGROUND

.....

Table 10 shows that ethnic mix on Express lines varies by line, but that on all except one of the lines surveyed, White riders are in the majority. The atypical line is the 176, the so-called "maids' line" which is reputed to transport domestic workers from their homes in South Central Los Angeles to the homes of their employers in Beverly Hills, Brentwood and Pacific Palisades. Over 65% of the riders on the 176 are Black and nearly 26% are Latino. Only 6% are White. Excluding data from the 176 line, nearly 70% of Peak-Hour Express line riders are White, while 13% are Latino, 10% are Asian or Pacific Islander and only 6% are Black. The ethnic mix on Regular-Service lines is quite different; well over 60% of the riders on those lines are members of a minority group.

. .

• •

Table 11 makes the point that ethnic mix on Express line in-bound trips tends to vary by time of day. The highest proportion of White riders on in-bound trips occurs before and during the morning peak - 78% and 60%, respectively. The lowest proportion of White riders is found on in-bound trips during the morning base period - only 32%. During the morning base, over 40% of the riders are Black. This high proportion of Black riders during this time period results from the fact that only two lines make in-bound trips during this period - the 489 and the 176.

The ethnic mix of Express line riders varies by residence location as depicted in Table 12. The majority of riders from the San Gabriel Valley, North Central, West Los Angeles Sector, the San Fernando Valley, and South Bay are White. The majority of South Central riders are Black.

TABLE 10 ETHNIC BACKGROUND BY BUS LINE

· _

Bus Line	White	Black	Latino	Asian or Pacific Islander	Amer- ican Indian	<u>Other</u>	Total	Number of Respon- dents
34 X	71%	88	88	13%		-	100%	24
122	78	-	12	9	-	2	100	59
123	80	-	-	13		7	100	30
144	8 1	4	4	9		1	100	252
176	6	65	26	2	-	÷	100	248
410	69	3	23	5		-	100	39
481	59	8	16	16	-	1	100	412
489	57	4	22	15	-	1	100	227
492	63	2	17	19	-	-	100	54
494	51	6	30	13	-	- •	100	70
601	63	5	29	4	-		100	83
602	80	5	9	5	-	1	100	129
604	75	10	5	8	1%	2	100	198
605	72	8	16	4	-	÷	100	110
606	83	9	2	6	-	-	100	54
608	90	3	3	5	-	-	10 <u>0</u>	40
814	81	3	12	4	-	1	100	181
over- All	60୫	15%	15%	9 8	-	1	100%	2210
Excl. Line 176	70%	68	13%	10%	-	1%	100%	1962
Doctor	so Dato	. 704						

Response Rate: 78%

---- 0

and the second second

Time Period	White	Black	Latino	Asian or Pacific Islander	American Indian) <u>Other</u>	Total	Number of Respon- dents
 Pre-AM Peak	78%	_	9 8	128	-	18	100%	91
AM Peak	60	15%	15	9	-	1	100	1890
AM Base	32	41	14	14	-	-	100	54
PM Base	51	3	36	10	-	-	100	30
PM Peak	52	11	25	11	1%	1	100	145
OVER- ALL	60%	15%	15%	98	-	1%	100%	2210

TABLE 11 ETHNIC BACKGROUND BY TIME OF DAY İ

Response Rate: 78%

•..

יייד באנהי בהפאבונית מצווניין

สามารถและคณิสาณา เสราว่า ความครา

.. .

.,

TABLE 12 ETHNIC BACKGROUND BY RESIDENCE SECTOR

· . ·

the second s

Residence Sector	White	<u>Black</u>	<u>Latino</u>	Asian or Pacific Islander	American Indian	<u>Other</u>	<u>Total</u>	Number of Respon- dents
San Fernando Valley	79%	2%	8%	10%	-	1%	100 %	263
North Central	69	15	16	-	~	-	100	28
San Gabriel Valley	57	5	20	17	-	1	100	578
West Los Angeles	72	9	11	7	-	1	100	420
South Central	1	80	18	1	-	1	100	16 7
East Central	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	7*
East Los Angeles	-	-	-	-	-	-	_ .	8*
Mid-Cities	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	13 #
South Bay	84	3	8	4	-	1	100	171
Downtown Los Angeles	-	-	-	_	-	-	-	9 *
Long Beach	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	3*
North Los Angeles County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	5 *
Orange County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	1*
San Bernardino County	-	-	-	-	-	-	.	7*
Ventura County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	8*
OVERALL	60%	15%	15%	9%	.2%	- 87	5 100 %	1688
Response Rate:	60%							

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD, INCOME

Peak-Hour Express line patrons tend to be relatively affluent, although median income does vary by bus line as shown in Table 13. With the exception of the 176 line, median income figures are between \$14,050 and \$26,633. The riders on the 176 line report a median income equal to only 47% of the median income on the next lowest ranking line, the 410. If the 176 line data are included in the calculation of overall Express line median income, the figure is \$21,812. If line 176 data are excluded, the median income leaps \$1,600 to \$23,412.

and the second
The average household income of Peak-Hour Express line riders is approximately twice that of Regular-Service weekday riders and about 85% to 90% as high as the median income of Park and Ride patrons.

Table 14 shows that household size tends to decline as income increases to the \$25,000 level. At that point average household size rises again. Table 15 shows the relationship between the poverty levels for different size households and median income by type of service. The table also points out the relationship between the median household income of Express and Regular-Service riders by size of household. The average household income of Express line riders is 64% to 116% higher than that of Regular-Service riders living in comparable size As among Regular-Service rider households, there is households. a tendency for Express rider average incomes to be closer to poverty levels as household size increases. Unlike the situation among Regular-Service riders, however, the median income of Express riders does not descend below poverty levels among large households. The average income of Express riders living in households of seven or more persons is 23% above poverty levels. Among express riders living in smaller households, average income is two to four times higher than the poverty level.

According to the Survey of Buying Power, the median household effective buying income (EBI) for Los Angeles County is \$21,231. Whereas the median household income of RTD Regular-Service weekday riders is equivalent to only 52% of the EBI, the income of Express line riders is 3% to 10% higher than the EBI (depending upon whether line 176 income data are included in calculations of Express rider median income).

Average Express rider income does vary according to time of day during which the in-bound trip is made. The highest incomes are reported by riders before and during the morning peak - \$25,040 before the peak and \$21,838 during the peak. In-bound trips made during the base or afternoon peak periods carry less affluent riders with median household incomes between \$14,034 and \$19,152. More detail is provided in Table 16. Income distribution by residence sector is shown in Table 17. Median income of Express riders ranges from \$5,425 among those from South Central Los Angeles to nearly \$25,000 among those from examples the South Bay or West Los Angeles sectors.

.

2

Household income distribution also varies by ethnic background, as demonstrated in Table 18. Black express riders have the lowest average income, \$10,987. Latinos also report a relatively low median household income, \$12,217. White riders are the most affluent, with an average household income of over \$25,000.

ده د مدين بيدم مانده ال مايين ال مايين المعلوم الرمونيان

TABLE 13 ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD INCOME BY BUS LINE

- · · ·

•

Bus Line	Ünder \$5000	\$5000- <u>\$9999</u>	\$10000- \$14999	\$15000- \$19999	\$20000- \$24999	\$25000 or More	Total	Median Income	Number of Respon- dents
34)	(58	11%	26%	268	58	26%	100%	\$15,502	19
122	2	6	15	11	26	40	100	23,030	53
123	4	4	-	23	8	62	10 <u>0</u>	25,943	26
144	4	3	17	21	12	44	100	22,336	237
176	41	28	18	4.	5	4	100	6,547	133
410	10	19	2 6	7	16	23	100	14,050	31
481	2	5	16	12	16	49	100	24,780	384
489	7	7	19	12	17	37	100	21,301	191
492	4	7	13	20	13	42	100	22,105	45
494	3	7	23	21	7	39	100	19,014	61
601	18	6	16	2	10	49	100	24,490	51
602	8	5	12	14	14	48	100	24,338	118
604	4	6	20	14	14	43	100	22,246	167
605	14	6	5	5	8	61	100	25,933	99
606	4	-	14	12	16	55	100	25,446	51
608	8	-	_ ,	10	8	74	100	26,633	39
814	4	6	10	11	22	47	100	24,/332	166
OVER- ALL	- 98	88	168	13%	14%	41%	100%	\$21,812	1871
Exclu Line	ding	-							
176	5%	5%	16%	148	15%	45%	100%	\$23,412	1738

Response Rate: 66%

TABLE 14 NUMBER OF PERSONS IN HOUSEHOLD BY ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD INCOME

- · · ·

.

	Numb	er of :	Persons	in Ho	usehol	đ				
Annual Rouse- hold Income	Onie	<u>One Two</u>		Three Four		<u>Five</u> <u>Six</u>		Total	Median Number of <u>Persons</u>	Number of Respon- dents
Under \$5000	26%	21%	13%	18%	10%	68	6%	100%	3.3	136
\$5000- \$9999	24	23	15	15	15	3	6	100	3.2	126
\$10000- \$14999	31	26	21	12	6	2	3	100	2.8	281
\$15000- \$19999	2 9	28	22	1.0	6	2	3	100	2.8	240
\$20000- \$24999	17	37	19	15	6	4	2	100	2.9	260
\$25000 or more	8	36	22	18	8	4	3	100	3 . 3	803
OVER- ALL	18	31	20	16	8	4	3	100	3.1	1846
Median										

Income:

• •

، ۱۰۰۰ - ۹۰ و وهورتوره و مسالم میکورکورکو \$15561 \$24337 \$23256 \$24403 \$21741 \$24075 \$18857 \$21812

Response Rate: 65%

The second s

TABLE 15 COMPARISON BETWEEN BUS RIDER MEDIAN HOUSEHOLD INCOME AND POVERTY LEVELS BY HOUSEHOLD SIZE AND TYPE OF SERVICE

Number of	1991	1981 Bus Ride Household I	r Median ncome	Relation of Express Rider Income to	Relation of Household Income to Poverty Level		
Persons in Household	Poverty Level*	Regular-Service Riders	Peak-Hour Express Riders	Regular-Service Rider Income	Regular-Service 	Peak-Hour Express Riders	
ONE	\$ 4,655	S 9,464	ş 15,561	+64%	+103%	+234%	
TWO	5,958	12,366	24,337	+97%	+108%	· +309%	
THREE	7,294	11,411	23,256	+104%	+56%	+219%	
FOUR	9,347	12,180	24,403	+100%	+30%	+161%	
FIVE	11,072	12,931	21,741	+68%	+17%	+96%	
SIX	12,519	11,173	24,075	+116%	-11%	+92%	
SEVEN OR MORE	15,504	11,371	19,040	+67%	-27%	+23%	

*1981 Poverty Levels are estimates based on 11.1% annual increase in Consumer Price Index in Los Angeles area as of August, 1981. Official Census Bureau poverty level figures for 1981 will be released in 1982.

- 27 -

	TABLE	16	
ANNUAL	HOUSEH	<u>QTĎ</u>	INCOME
<u>B</u> }	TIME	OF I	YAY

• • • •

.

Time Period	Under \$5000	\$5000 \$9999	\$10000 \$14999	\$15000 \$19999	\$20000 \$24999	\$25000 or More	Total	Median Income	Number of Respon- dents
Pre-AM Peak	18	48	148	98	228	50%	100%	\$25,040	82
AM Peak	8	7	16	14	14	41	100	21,838	1610
AM Base	20	14	21	5	12	29	100	14,034	39
PM Base	8	14	9	23	14	32	100	19,152	22
PM Peak	17	11	19	5	11	38	100	18,235	118
OVER- ALL	9	8	16	13	14	41	100	\$21,812	1871
Response	Rate:	668							

.

the states

TABLE 17 HOUSEHOLD INCOME BY RESIDENCE

Residence Sector	Únder \$5000	\$5000 to \$9999	\$10000 to \$14999	\$15000 to \$19999	\$20000 to \$24999	\$25000 or <u>More</u>	<u>Total</u>	Median Income \$	Number of Respon- dents
San Fernando Valley	3 %	2%	185	19 %	16%	42 %	100% -	22,500	254
North Central	19	27	5	14	8	27	100	14,388	25
San Gabriel Valley	. ц	6	16	14	15	45	100	23,268	532
West Los Angeles	7	7	14	12	11	50	100	24,775	373
South Central	48	26	17	3	4	2	100	5,425	103
East Central	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_*	4
East Los Angeles	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_*	5
Mid-Cities	-	-	-	. 🖛	-	-	-	_*	12
South Bay	2	4	11	11	22	50	100	24,933	158
Downtown Los Angeles	-	-	-	-	-	-		_*	3
Long Beach	-	-	-	-	-	. 🕳 :	-	_#	3
North Los Angeles County	· -	-	-	-	-	.	-	_*	2
Orange County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_*	1
San Bernardino County	, -	-	-	-	-	-	-	_*	8
Ventura County	/ -	-	-	-	-	-	-	<u>.</u> *	9
OVERALL	9%	8\$	16%	13%	14%	41%	100%	\$21 , 81	2 1492
Response Rate:	: 53 %								

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

TABLE 18 ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD INCOME BY_ETHNIC BACKGROUND

Ethnic Back- ground	Under \$5000	\$5000 to \$9999	\$10000 to <u>\$14999</u>	\$15000 to \$19999	\$20000 to \$24999	\$25000 or <u>More</u>	<u>Total</u>	Median Income	Number of Respon- dents
White	3%	4%	13%	15%	15%	51%	100\$	\$25,079	1219
Black	27	18	23	9	8	15	100	10,987	191
Latino	20	21	20	9	12	18	100	12,217	230
Asian or Pacific Is.	6	4	19	12	15	44	100	22,914	177
Amer. Indian	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_*	2
Other	-	-	-	-	-	-	<u>-</u>	*	16
OVERALL	9%	8%	16 %	13%	14%	41 %	100\$	\$21,812	1835
Response	e Rate:	65%							

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

.

- 30 -

e and east, a e

HOUSEHOLD SIZE

Table 19 shows that the average household size among Peak-Hour Express line riders is 3.1 persons. Regular-Service riders report a higher average household size of 3.6 persons. Nearly 18% of Express line riders live alone, and another 31% live with one other persons (only 22% of Regular-Service riders live in two-person households). About 16% of express line riders live in households of five or more persons (as opposed to Regular-Service riders, more than 25% of whom live in households of five or more).

· · ·

Household size does vary by bus line, ranging from 2.3 persons on the 606 line to 4 persons on the 601.
TABLE 19 HOUSEHOLD SIZE BY BUS LINE

.

-

•

	Numb	er of								
Bus Line	One	Two	Three	Four	Five	Six	Seven or More	Total	Median Number of <u>Persons</u>	Number of Respon- dents
34 X	198	29%	198	148	108	5%	5%	100%	3.1	21
122	15	38	21	10	7	7	3	100	2.9	61
123	-	39	11	39	11	÷	-	100	3.9	28
144	20	35	20	14	7	3	1	100	2.9	252
176	15	24	15	17	14	9	7	100	3.7	208
410	30	22	22	16	3	-	8	100	2.9	37
481	11	24	25	20	10	5	5	100	3.6	415
489	1,1	28	25	19	8	4	6	100	3.4	222
492	10	26	35	16	8	2	4	100	3.4	51
494	11	26	28	14	8	9	5	100	3.5	65
601	14	9	27	24	19	5	3	100	4.0	79
602	29	42	10	10	3	2	4	100	2.5	1,27
604	29	39	14	10	6	1	2	100	2.5	195
605	28	42	14	10	<u></u> ,	-	4	100	2.5	110
605	40	30	11	8	6	2	4	100	2.3	53
608	10	39	8	31	8	3	3	100	3.2	39
814	23	41	18	11	6	-	1	100	2.7	177
ovër- All	18%	31%	20%	16%	88	48	48	100%	3.1	2140

Response Rate: 75.8%

•••

.. ..

.

..

•• .

الواليون ومتاجد الوالجا للماجين الجالج الماجه والاخال أحا

TRIP RELATED CHARACTERISTICS

• • • •

TYPE OF FARE

a second s

Overall, more than 44% of the Express line riders use an express pass, and another 11% use a regular pass. Among Regular-Service riders only 4% use an express pass and 23% use the regular pass. Express line riders are less likely to pay a cash fare than are Regular-Service riders. Less than a third of Express riders pay cash, whereas hearly half of Regular-Service riders do.

Student pass use is considerably less on Express lines that it is on Regular-Service lines. Only 2% of Express line riders use the student pass, as opposed to 11% on Regular-Service lines. At 5% of boardings, college/vocational pass is of equal proportion on Express and Regular-Service lines.

Senior citizen pass use accounts for only 5% of Express line boardings, versus 7% of Regular-Service boardings.

Table 20 shows that the fare mix varies by bus line. The proportion of cash riders, for example, ranges from 18% to 59%. (The range of cash riders on the surveyed Regular-Service lines was from 30% to 75%).

Fare mix tends to vary by time of day during which in-bound trip is made as shown in Table 21. Only 25% of the boarding passengers before the morning peak period pay cash fares, whereas 32% to 33% of the passengers during the morning and afternoon peak and the morning base periods pay cash. Over half the riders on in-bound express trips during the afternoon base period pay cash fares.

Table 21 shows that use of the express pass declines throughout the day, from 60% of the boardings before the morning peak to 18% during the afternoon base period and 23% during the afternoon peak.

Where an express rider lives has an effect on the type of fare, as demonstrated in Table 22. Riders from the San Fernando and San Gabriel Valleys are least likely to pay cash fares. Riders from the West Los Angeles sector are most likely to pay cash fares. In view of the myriad of age-linked fare options available, a relationship is expected between type of fare and rider's age. Student pass users riding express lines average 14.6 years old, approximately similar to the age of Regular-Service riders using this pass. College/vocational pass users on Express lines are a bit older than Regular-Service college pass users, on average -25.5 versus 24.7. Senior citizen pass users average 67 and 67.7, respectively on Express and Regular-Service lines. Regular pass users on Express lines have a median age of 38.9, while those on Regular-Service lines have an average of 29.9. Express pass users on Express lines are somewhat older, too - 36.8 versus 33.1. Cash riders on Express lines are also older (33.6) than Regular-Service cash riders (26.1). Table 23 provides a detailed breakdown of rider age by type of fare paid on Express lines.

والمرجع المرجع المحارية المرجع المحاج الم

Gender mix also tends to vary by type of fare paid. Overall, men account for only 35% of the ridership on Express lines, but they account for 40% to 45% of the riders using a student, college/ vocational or senior citizen pass. They account for only 24% of the regular pass users on Express lines. Table 24 provides details.

Ethnic mix also varies by type of fare, as seen in Table 25. Black riders account for 15% of the boardings on the lines surveyed (including the 176 line), but they account for 26% of the regular and senior citizen pass boardings and 35% of the student pass boardings. Latinos, too, account for only 15% of all boardings, but 36% of regular pass boardings. Asian and Pacific Islanders account for 9% of the Express line boardings, but over 23% of the college/vocational pass users. White riders represent 60% of the Express line riders, overall, but between 64% and 66% of the riders using cash fares or a senior citizen or express pass are White.

Type of fare varies by household income, according to Table 26. Regular pass users report the lowest income, \$11,759, followed closely by student pass users at \$12,063. College/vocational and senior citizen pass users report median incomes of \$13,640 and \$13,783, respectively. Cash riders say their average income is \$22,968. The most affluent riders use an express pass. This group reports a median income of \$24,114.

	TABLE 20 TYPE OF FARE BY BUS LINE												
Bús Line	Ticket or Trans- fer	Reg- ular <u>Pass</u>	Exprs Pass	Stdnt Pass (Udr 19)	College/ Voc. Pass	Sr. Cit. Pass	Handi- cap Pass	Tour- ist Pass	<u>Other</u>	Total	Number of Respon- dents		
34 X	26%	48	5 2 %	-	48	98	48		<u> </u>	100%	23		
122	29	5	52	-	2	7	2	-	5%	100	62		
123	48	3	36	-	3	7	-	-	3	100	31		
144	28	4	59	-	4	4	Ĺ	-	1	100	255		
176	30	34	17	48	6	8		-	1	100	233		
410	37	18	32	-	3	5	3	-	3	100	38		
481	18	7	65	-	5	2	1	-	1	100	418		
489	34	6	40	4	9	4	1	-	2	100	227		
492	32	9	52	-	2	6		-	- -	. 100	54		
494	28	5	52 [.]	2	9	3	2	-		100	67		
601	37	18	15	19	4	5	-	-	3	100	83		
602	46	10	31	-	6	6	-	2%	1	100	128		
604	33	7	42	1	6	8	2	1	2	100	203		
605	53	5	30	4	4	3	-	1	-	100	115		
606	42	4	51	-	2	2	-		 -	100	55		
608	5 9	-	36	-	<u></u>	3	-	3	÷	100	39		
814	30	4	55	-	5	4	1	1	1	100	183		
OVER- All	32 8	118	448	2%	5%	5%	1%	e n -	1.8	100%	2214		

and a second
~

	TAE	BLE	2.	
T	PE	OF	F7	RE
BY	TIM	E (DF	DAY

.

T <u>P</u>	ime eriod	Cash, Ticket, Trans- <u>fer</u>	Reg- ular Pass	Ex- press Pass	Stdnt Pass (Udr 19)	Coll/ Voc. Pass	Sr. Cit. Pass	Hand- icap Pass	Tour- ist Pass	Other	Total	Number of Respon- dents
P	re-AM eak	25%	38	60%	÷	18	78	18	-	38	100%	94
A	M eak	32	11	46	18	4	4	1	-	1	100	1887
A	M ase	33	8	31	9	12	7	_	-	-	100	57
P B	M ase	51	6	18	4	7	11	-	-	4	100	28
P	M eak	33	1 9	23	6	13	3	1	1	2	100	148
0 A	VER-	32 [%]	11%	44 %	2%	5%	5.8	1*	-	1%	100%	2214

Response Rate: 78.4%

. • .

. .

· Containen an Containe an Anna
•

د در محمد به در مرافقه

· · · ·

.

.

- 36 -

· .

TABLE 22 TYPE OF FARE BY RESIDENCE SECTOR

• •

•

۰.

•

.

·· . .

•

Residence Sector	Cash, Ticket or Trans- fer	Reg- ular Pass	Exprs Pass	Stont Pass (Udr 19)	College/ Voc. Pass	Sr. Cit. Pøss	Hanđi — cap Pašs	Tour- ist Pass	Other	Total	Number of Respon- dents
San Fernando Valley	281	58	58%	-	38	48	1%	-	21	100%	264
North Central	35	17	39	-	-	9	-	-	÷	100	27
San Gabriel Valley	28	6	54	2	5	2	1	-	2	100	.580
West Los Angeles	40	12	33	3	5	6	1	-	1	100	422
South Central	32	27	19	5	5	10	-	-	2	100	168
East Central	-	\$=	-	-	<u>-</u>	-	-	-	-	-	7 *
East Los Angeles	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	4 9
Mid-Cities	-	~	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	12 #
South Bay	32	3	55	-	5	4	l	1	1	100	169
Downtown Los Angeles	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	7 *
Long Beach	~	- ,	-	-	-	-	-	_	÷	-	3 #
North Los Angeles County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	<u> </u>	•-	5 *
Orange County	-	- .		-	-	-	-	-	-	· 🛻	1 #
San Bernardino County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_	<u>`</u>	8 *
Ventura County	. د	÷		-	-	-	-	-	-	· _	9 *
OVERALL.	-32%	118	44%	28	5%	58	Σ#	-	18	100%	1690
Response Rate:	608										

* Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison.

:

.

TABLE 23 RIDER AGE BY TYPE OF FARE

د به می و به محمد از ماند. ماند و میروند که میشوند میرد و میرد م

• •

· · · ·

.

Type of Fare	Under 19	19 – 	30 – <u>39</u>	40 – 	50 - <u>61</u>	62 or <u>Olde</u> r	<u>Total</u>	Median Age	Number of Respondents
Cash, Ticket or Transfer	5%	35%	27%	14%	15%	4 %	100%	33.6	655
Regular Pass	3	27	23	22	23	3	100	38.9	181
Express Pass	•3	29	30	19	21	1	100	36.8	916
Student Pass (Under 19)	83	12	1	3	-	-	100	14.6	42
College/ Vocational Pass	8	72	19	1	[.] 1	_	100	25.5	106
Senior Citizen Pass	-	-	-	-	4	96	100	67.0	85
Handicap Pass	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_*	15
Tourist Pass	-	-	-	-	. — .	-	-	_*	5
Other	2	29	40	1 7	12	-	100	34.8	28
OVERALL	4 %	31\$	26%	15%	1 7%	6%	100	35.6	2033
Response R	ate:	72%							

* Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

a set a least a set a second second

.

.

TABLE 24RIDER GENDERBY TYPE OF FARE

.

Type of fare	Male	Female	<u>Total</u>	Number of <u>Respondents</u>
Cash,Ticket or Transfer	39\$	61\$	100%	691
Regular Pass	24	76	100	200
Express Pass	33	67	100	986
Student Pass (Under 19)	40	60	100	43
College/ Vocational Pass	45	55	100	110
Senior Citizen Pass	45	55	100	95
<u>Handicap</u> Pa s s	_	-	-	15*
Tourist Pass	-	-	-	5*
Other	40	60	100	30
OVERALL	35\$	65%	100%	2175
Response Rate:	77%			

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison.

- 39 -

TABLE 25 ETHNIC BACKGROUND BY TYPE OF FARE

Type of Fare	White	<u>Black</u>	<u>Latino</u>	Asian or Pacific Islander	American Indian	<u>Other</u>	<u>Total</u>	Number of Respon- dents
Cash, Ticket or Transfer	64%	16%	14%	5%	÷	1%	100%	6 <u>8</u> 2
Regular Pass	32	26	36	4	1%	1	100	201
Express Pass	66	9	12	12	.	1	100	9 57
Student Pass (Under 19)	40	35	20	5	-	-	100	42
College/Voca- tional Pass	48	19	9	23	-	``	100	108
Senior Citizen Pass	65	26	3	5	-	1	100	92
Handicap Pass	-	-	-	÷	-	-	-	15#
Tourist Pass	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	5*
Other	57	14	17	12	-	-	100	30
OVERALL.	60%	15%	15%	9%	-%	1%	100	2132

Response Rate: 75.5%

· · . . .

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

, • •

TABLE 26 TYPE OF FARE BY ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD INCOME

· .

.

Annual	Cash	1,		Stdr	nt						
House- hold	Tick	et Reg úla	g <mark>- Ex-</mark> ar p res	Pass s (Udr	S Coll, Voc	/ Sr. Cit.	Handi- cap	Tour- ist		_	Number of Respon-
Income	<u>Trf</u> .	Pas	ss Pass	<u>19)</u>	Pass	Pass	Pass	Pass	<u>Other</u>	<u>Total</u>	<u>dents</u>
Under											
\$5000	.24%	275	6 22 %	5 %	10%	10\$	1%	1%	-	100%	140
\$5000-											
\$9999	39	18	21	3	9	7	2	-	1	100	126
\$10000-											
\$14999	31	7	46	1	9	6	-	-	-	100	282
\$15000-	-										
\$19999	29	7	55	1	4	3	÷	-	1	100	238
\$20000-											
\$24999	27	6	55	1	7	3	1	-	1	100	259
\$25000											
or more	94	4	55	1	2	2	<u> </u>	Ŧ	2	100	800
OVER-											
ALL	32	11	44	2	5	5	1	-	1	100	1845
MEDIAN											
INCOME	\$22968	\$ 11 7 59	\$24114	12063	\$13640	\$13783	*	*	*	\$21812	
Respons	se Rate:	65\$									ı.

.

* Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

REASON FOR NOT USING RTD PASS

· .

Nearly 53% of Express riders and 46% of Regular-Service riders who pay cash fares say they do not ride the bus often enough to justify purchase of a pass. The 13% proportion of Express riders who say they cannot afford a pass is ten percentage points less than the proportion of Regular-Service riders who give this reason. Only 3% of Express cash riders say they don't know where to buy a pass, but 7% of Regular-Service cash riders give this as a reason. Express riders are more likely to say there is no convenient sales outlet at which they can buy a pass; 10% give this reason, but only 7% of Regular-Service riders do. Fear of losing their pass is much lower among Express riders than among Regular-Service riders -- 4% versus 7%. Table 27 shows that the reason for not using a bus pass varies by bus line.

Relatively infrequent bus riding prevents 51% to 59% of the Express line cash riders from buying a pass. The proportion of cash riders unable to afford a monthly pass ranges from 12% to 14%. The largest proportion of cash riders who don't know where to purchase a monthly pass are to be found on afternoon peak in-bound trips. Lack of a convenient pass sales outlet affected the largest proportion of riders, 11%, during the morning peak period. Table 28 provides additional detail of reasons for use of cash fares given by cash riders during different time periods.

Table 29 shows variation by residence sector in reasons for not using an RTD pass. The proportion of cash riders who cannot afford a pass ranges from 7% to 22%. The largest proportion of riders who say there is no convenient pass sales outlet is from the San Fernando Valley - 18%. Table 30 shows that riders in the 30 to 39 age group are most likely to indicate that they don't ride the bus often enough to use a monthly pass. The 19 to 29 age group has the largest proportion of riders who don't use a pass because they can't afford it (15%) or don't know where to buy a pass (6%).

· · · ·

Table 31 shows significant differences in the reasons given by men and women for not using a monthly pass for their Express line trip. Sixty-one percent of the men, but only 47% of the women say they don't ride the bus often enough to justify purchase of a pass. Among Regular-Service riders there are only slight differences by gender; 45% of the women and 48% of the men said they don't ride the bus often enough. Another significant difference between the reasons given by men and women for not buying a pass is seen in the fact that only 6% of the men riding an Express line say they can't afford a pass, but 18% of the women give this as a reason. Among Regular-Service riders there was a large proportion of both men and women who said they can't afford a pass - 22% and 23%, respectively.

Table 32 shows that reasons for not using a pass do vary by ethnic background. The proportion of White and Asian Pacific Islander cash riders who say they can't afford a pass is only 7% and 10%, respectively, whereas the proportion of Black and Latino riders is 26% and 28%, respectively. Latinos are most likely to say they don't know where to buy a pass, and Whites or Asian/Pacific Islanders are most likely to say there is no convenient outlet at which they may purchase a pass.

Differences by household income level are shown in Table 33. The highest median income, \$25,471, is reported by Express riders who say they don't ride the bus often enough to buy a pass. The lowest median income, \$9,942, is reported by riders who say fear of losing a pass prevents them from buying one. The median income of Express line cash riders who say they can't afford a pass is also relatively low, \$11,284.

Bus Line	Don't Ride Enough	Can't Afford Pass	Don't Know Where to Buy	No Con- venien Outlet	Might Lose Pass	Other	Total	Number of Respon- dents
34 X	50%	-	138	138	138	138	100%	8
122	47	-	-	6	6	41	100	17
123	42	25%	-	-	8	25	100	12
144	40	13	-	24	5	18	100	67
175	46	24	4	9	13	6	100	55
410	43	-	29	-	-	29	100	7
481	48	19	-	11	1	21	100	83
489	60	15	6	6	5	8	100	65
492	53	18	-	18	-	12	100	17
494	36	21	-	14	-	29	100	14
601	55	14	-	-	14	18	100	22
602	65	6	4	4	Ą.	18	100	51
604	52	11	5	8	3	22	100	64
605	67	2	2	4	4	22	100	51
606	67	5	5	5	-	19	100	21
608	63	-	4	4	-	29	100	24
814	60	10	4	10	2	13	100	48
over- All	53%	138	38	108	48	178	1008	626

REASON FOR NOT USING RTD PASS BY BUS LINE •

-

Response Rate: 90% of respondents paying cash fares

• • • • • • • • • • • •	Time Period	Don't Ride Enough	Can't Afford Pass	Don't Know Where to Buy	No Con- venient Outlet	Might Lose <u>Pass</u>	<u>Other</u>	Total	Number of Respon- dents
	Pre -AM Peak	-	-	-	.	-	-	-	20 *
	ÁM Peak	51	14%	3%	11	4	17	100	533
	AM Base	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	16 #
	PM Base	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	11#
	PM Peak	59	12	9	3	5	12	100	46
	OVERALL	53%	13%	3%	10%	4%	17%	100%	626
	Response	Rate: 90)% of res	spondents	paying ca:	sh fare	S		

TABLE 28 REASON FOR NOT USING RTD PASS BY TIME OF DAY

; ;

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

ia mesinte

• • •

- 45 -

· · · · · · · · and the second secon TABLE 29 REASON FOR NOT USING RTD PASS BY RESIDENCE SECTOR

۰.

.

Residence Sector	Don't Ride Enoùgh	Can't Afford <u>Pass</u>	Don't Know Where to Buy	No Con- venient Outlet	Might Lose <u>Pass</u>	Other	Total	Number of Respon- dents
San Fernando Valley	41%	8%	4%	18\$	4 %	25\$	100\$	71
North Central	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	7*
San Gabriel Valley	53	17	2	9	3	16	100	140
West Los Angeles	59	7	1	7	3	22	100	162
South Central	46	22	6	6	17	3	100	37
East Central	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	2*
East Los Angeles	-	-		-	-	-	-	2*
Mid-Cities	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	6*
South Bay	59	7	6	9	2	18	100	44
Downtown Los Angeles	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Long Beach	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
North Los Angeles County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	1*
Orange County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
San Bernar- dino County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Ventùra County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	5*
OVERALL	537	13%	3\$	10\$	4%	17%	100\$	477

Response Rate: 68% of respondents paying cash fares

* Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

••••••• ه المحكمة التي التي وترام متراجع ال

Age	Don't Ride Enough	Can't Afford <u>Pass</u>	Don't Know Where to Buy	No Con- venient Outlet	Might Lose <u>Pass</u>	Other	Total	Number of Respon- dents
Under 19	-	-	-	-	÷	-	-	25*
19 to 29	46	15	6	11	3	1 <u>9</u>	1.00	211
30 to 39	63	12	3	8	2	12	100	164
40 to 49	52	10	2	8	5	23	100	79
50 to 61	58	9	-	9	5	19	100	84
62 or Older	-	_	-	÷	–	-	-	22#
OVERALL	53 %	13	3\$	10 %	4 %	17\$	100%	585
MEDIAN AGE	35.0	30.0	26.9	29.9	32.8	33.2	35.6	

TABLE 30 REASON FOR NOT USING RTD PASS BY RIDER AGE

۰,

.

Response Rate: 84% of respondents paying cash fares

.

* Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

TABLE 31 REASON FOR NOT USING RTD PASS BY GENDER

.

τ

ł

مىرى - ئەرسە مەسىمە مەرمۇسى - يىز - مۇم مەسەر مە

.

۰.

.

مەمىرى بىرى بىر مەمىكىيە بىر مەمىيەر كەركى ئىرىمىيەر يېزىكىكىكىكىكى

.

Gender	Don't Riđe Enough	Can't Afford Pass	Don't Know Where to Buy	No Con- venient Outlet	Might Iose Pass	Other	Total	Number of Respon- dents
Male	61%	68	48	98	3%	17%	100%	260
Female	47	18	3	10	5	18	100	359
OVERALL	5 <u>3</u> %	138	38	10%	48	17%	100%	619
Response	Rate:	89% of	responde	ents payin	g cash	fares		

- 48 -

÷.

.

TABLE 32REASON FOR NOT USING RTD PASSBY ETHNIC BACKGROUND

•

Ethnic Back- ground	Don't Ride Enough	Can't Afford <u>Pass</u>	Don't Know Where to Buy	No Con- venient <u>Oùtlet</u>	Might Lose <u>Pass</u>	<u>Other</u>	Total	Number of Respon- <u>dents</u>
White	56%	- 7%	3%	11%	3%	20%	100%	410
Black	40	26	2	9	7	16	100	77
Latino	43	28	8	4	9	9	100	6 9
Asian or Pacific Islander	62	10	3	10	3	13	100	44
American Indian	-	-		-	-	-	-	-
Other	-	-	-	-	-	-		6 #
OVERALL	53%	13%	3%	10%	4%	17%	100%	606

Response Rate: 87% of respondents paying cash fares

.

* Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

- 49 -

TABLE 33REASON FORNOT USING RTD PASSBY ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD INCOME

يو د دوره مو الشوي

* --- * #```````````````````````````````````

Annual House- hold Income	Don't Ride Enough	Can't Afford Pass	Don't Know Where to Buy	No Con- venient <u>Outlet</u>	Might Lose <u>Pass</u>	<u>Other</u>	<u>Total</u>	Number of Respon- dents
Under \$5000	28%	29%	7%	10%	17%	10%	100%	35
\$5000- \$99999	42	36	-	9	8	6	100	41
\$10000- \$14999	35	19	11	19	6	11	100	71
\$15000- \$19999	56	10	3	13	-	19	100	63
\$20000- \$24999	52	4	5	9	4	26	100	67
\$25000 or more	65	5	2	7	2	21	100	260
OVERALL	53%	13%	3%	10%	4%	17%	100%	537
MEDIAN INCOME	\$25471	\$11284	\$14453	\$17727	\$9942	\$25957	\$21812	
Response	Rate:	77% of re	spondent	ts paying	Cash f	ares		

FREQUENCY OF BUS USE

The largest component of Express line patrons, 73%, rides the bus five days a week. Only 41% of Regular-Service riders say they ride five days a week. Whereas about 11% of Express line riders say they ride more than five days a week, up to 35% of Regular-Service riders say they ride that frequently. It appears that the bus use frequency pattern of express line riders is nearly similar to that of Park and Ride patrons. About 83% of the respondents on each type of service report riding five or more days per week, and the proportion riding at each frequency level declines until only about 1% report riding less than one day a week.

· · · ·

Table 34 shows that the patterns of bus use by Express line patrons vary by line. The proportion of riders using the bus five days a week varies from 50% on the 176 line to 88% on the 34 line. The proportion riding more than five days a week varies from none on the 34 and 608 lines to about 24% on the 176 and 601 lines. Overall, the average frequency of bus use by Express line riders is 4.8 days per week, as compared to an average of 5.0 days among Regular-Service patrons.

That Express riders on in-bound trips at different times of the day tend to vary in their frequency of bus use is shown in Table 35. Riders on in-bound trips during the afternoon base and peak periods tend to use the bus more frequently. Between 14% and 22% ride more than five days a week, as opposed to riders during other periods, of whom only 8% to 10% ride that often. Whereas 69% to 77% of the inbound Express riders in the morning ride five days a week, only 51% to 57% of the afternoon riders limit their riding to five days.

Table 36 indicates that of all Express line riders, pass users in general tend to ride the bus more frequently than each riders. Cash riders use the bus 4.5 days per week, on average, as opposed to an average of about 5.1 days among pass users. Senior Citizen pass users are the exception, riding an average of 4.5 days a week. On both Express lines and Regular-Service lines, the lightest users of transit are cash riders.

In Table 37 there is evidence that transit use frequency does depend somewhat upon where a rider lives. About 18% of the Express riders living in the South Central sector ride the bus more than five days a week. Among residents of other sectors, the percentage riding the bus more than five days a week ranges from 4% to 12%. Frequency of bus use tends to decline as age increases. Table 38 shows that, on average Express riders under 19 years of age ride 5.1 days a week, riders between 19 and 61 ride 4.8 to 4.9 days and riders 62 or older ride only 4.3 days.

. . .

, • -

There is no real difference in frequency of bus use by gender; females average 4.9 days of bus use per week, males 4.8 Table 39 shows that 9% of male Express line patrons ride the bus more than five days a week, as opposed to nearly 12% of the female Express patrons. This pattern is much different than that found among Regular-Service riders. Over 38% of the male and 32% of the female riders in the latter category ride more than five days a week.

Table 40 shows that White Express line patrons tend to use transit less frequently than riders who are members of other ethnic groups. Among Regular-Service riders, too, it is true that Whites ride least often, on average. The heaviest transit users tend to be Latinos, over 19% of whom ride the bus more than five days a week, as opposed to 18% of Blacks, 11% of Asians and Pacific Islanders and only 7% of Whites.

Frequency of bus use is shown in Table 41 to decline as household income increases. Nearly 23% of the group of Express line riders earning under \$5000 per year report riding the bus more than five days a week, as opposed to 20% of those earning \$5000 to \$10,000, 15% of those in the \$10,000 to \$15,000 bracket, 10% of those in the \$15,000 to \$20,000 bracket, 8% of the \$20,000 to \$25,000 group and only 3% of the over \$25,000 group. Among Regular-Service riders, too, the frequency of bus use tends to decline as household income increases.

Bue		Numb	er of	Days				Less Than		Mean Number	Number of Respon-
Line	Seven	Six	Five	Four	Three	Two	One	One	<u>Total</u>	of Days	dents
34 X	-	-	88%	48	-	-	48	48	100%	4.6	25
122	28	98	73	7	3	2	-	5	100	4.7	59
123	3	-	77	7	13	-	-	-	100	4.7	30
144	4	.5	82	6	2	1	-	-	100	5.0	256
176	10	14	50	10	5	6	4	1	100	4.8	230
410	11	3	84	3	-	-	-	÷	100	5.2	38
481	1	5	83	6	3	1	-	1	100	4.9	413
489	6	6	72	7	5	1	1	1	100	.4.9	229
492	2	2	89	7	÷	÷	-	-	100	5.0	55
494	2	6	88	2	2	-	-	2	100	5.0	68
601	6	18	54	9	4	6	3		100	4.8	79
602	4	5	69	13	4	1	4	1	100	4.7	129
604	6	6	74	7	5	1	-	2	100	4.9	201
605	4	2	65	15	7	4	1	4	100	4.5	114
606	-	6	70	9	9	6	-	-	100	4.6	54
608	-	-	60	20	8	8	3	3	100	4.2	40
814	2	6	75	11	4	3		-	100	4.8	183
OVER-											
ALL	48	6%	73%	8\$	48	2%	1%	1%	100%	4.8	2203
Respor	nse Rate	: 789	5								

TABLE 34 FREQUENCY OF BUS USE BY BUS LINE

. -

mine	Nu	mbe <u>r</u>	<u>o</u> f Day	s Per	Week			Less		Mean	Number	
Period	Seven	<u>Six</u>	<u>Five</u>	Four	Three	Two	One	One	<u>Total</u>	of Days	dents	
Pre-AM Peak	2.8	68	77%	88	38	1%	-	3%	100%	4.8	91	
AM Peak	4	6	74	8	4	2	1%	1	100	4.8	1878	
AM Base	3	7	69	12	3	2	.5	-	100	4.7	59	
PM Base	10	4	51	10	14	7	4	-	100	4.5	29	
PM Peak	12	10	57	9	6	3	1	3	100	4.9	146	
OVERALL	48	68	73%	88	48	2%	1%	1%	100%	4.8	2203	
Response	Rate:	78%										

TABLE 35 FREQUENCY OF BUS USE BY TIME OF DAY

- 54 -

. ..

· ·

. . .

and a standard stand

. . .

•

			F	<u>T</u> REQUEN BY TYP	ABLE 36 CY OF B E OF FA	US US RE	E				
	Nüm	ber o	f Days	-							<u>.</u>
Type of Fare	Seven	<u>Six</u>	<u>Five</u>	Four	Three	Two	One	Less Than One	Total	Mean Number of Days	Number of Respon- dents
Cašh, Ticket or Trf.	2%	5%	61%	14%	8%	5%	2%	3%	100%	4.5	689
Regular Pașs	15	11	58	7	3	3	2	1	100	5.1	201
Express Pass	3	6	86	4	1	-	-	-	100	5.1	982
Studeņt Pass (udr 19)	5	12	77	-	6	-	-	-	100	5.1	43
College/ Vocationa Pass	1 12	10	71	6	2		-	-	100	5.2	110
Senior Citizen Pass	4	3	63	8	13	7	2	1	100	45	88
Handicap Pass	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	- *	15
Tourist Pass	_	-	-	۲	-	-	-	-	-	-*	6
Other	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_*	30
OVERALL	4%	6%	73%	8\$	48	2%	1%	1%	100%	4.8	2164

-

.

Response Rate: 77%

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

TABLE 37 FREQUENCY OF BUS USE BY RESIDENSE SECTOR

.

-

			Numbe	er of	Days			Less		Mean	Number
Residence Sector	Seven	<u>Six</u>	<u>Five</u>	Four	Three	Two	One	Than <u>One</u>	<u>Total</u>	Number of Days	of Respon dents
San Fernando Valley	6%	5%	82%	5%	1%	-	-	1%	100%	5.0	262
North Central	48	-	85	9	2	-	-	-	100	5.0	.27
San Gabriel Valley	2	5	82	5	4	1%	1%	1	100	4.9	580
West Los Angeles	7	5	67	11	5	3	2	1	100	4.8	419
South Central	6	12	53	13	6	5	4	1	100	4.6	165
East Central	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	÷	-	-*	7
East Los Angeles	_	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	*	8
Mid-Cities	-	-	-	_	-	-	-	· -	-	_*	13
South Bay	1	5	75	9	7	3	-	-	100	4.8	169
Downtown Los Angeles	-	_	-	-	_	-	-	-	-	_ *	7
Long Beach	-	-	-	.	-	-	-	-	-	_*	3
North Los Angeles County	y –	-	÷	-	-	-	-	-	-	- *	5
Orange County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-*	1
San Bernardin County	o -	-	-	, -	-	-	_	-	-	-*	8
Ventura County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	- *	9
OVERALL	4%	6%	73%	8\$	48	2%	1%	1%	100%	4.8	1683
Response Rate	: 60%										

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

.

- -

_

3	<u> </u>			
FREQUE	ENCY	OF	BUS	USE
BY	RID	ER J	AGE	

.

	Numb	er of	Days	Per We	<u>ek</u>						
Age	Seven	Six	<u>Five</u>	Four	Three	Two	One	Less Than One	Total	Mean Number of Days	Number of Respon- dents
Under 19	12%	13%	66%	38	3%	1%	1%	2%	100%	5.1	89
19 to 29	3	7	75	7	5	1	1	1	100	4.9	631
30 to 39	4	6	73	9	-3	4	-	1	100	4.8	5 4 1
40 to 49	4	5	75	8	4	2	1	1	100	4.8	312
50 to 61	5	5	76	7	2	1	1	2	100	4.8	339
62 or Older	2	4	60	10	11	7	3	3	100	4.3	109
OVERALL	48	68	738	8%	48	2%	1%	1%	100%	4.8	2021
MEDIAN AGE	34.9	32.3	35.4	36.4	35.2	37.8	345.	1 43	.4 35.	6	

Response Rate: 72%

.

.

. . .

.....

.

an Karraratevatika (***

· .

- 57 -

.

· · ·

TABLE 39 FREQUENCY OF BUS USE BY GENDER

<u>..</u>

·- .

· · ·

<u>.</u>

	Num	ber o	f Days								
Gender	Seven	Six	Five	Four	Three	Two	<u>One</u>	Less Than One	Total	Mean Number of Days	Number of Respon- dents
Male	5%	4%	72%	10%	5%	3%	1%	1%	100%	4.8	789
Female	4	8	74	7	4	2	.1	1	100	4.9	1372
OVERALL	4%	6%	73%	8%	48	2%	1%	1%	100%	4.8	2161
Response	Rate:	77%									

• • •

۰.

and the second second

• .

- 58 -

- ---

.

TABLE 40 FREQUENCY OF BUS USE BY ETHNIC BACKGROUND

	Nu	mber	of Day	S							
Ethnic Back- ground	Seven	Six	Five	Four	Three	Two	One	Less Than <u>One</u>	Total	Mean Number of Days	Number of Respon- dents
White	3%	4%	76%	9%	48	2.8	1%	2%	100%	4.8	1347
Black	7	11	61	9	5	4	2	1	100	4.8	258
Latino	9	11	67	5	5	2	2	-	100	5.0	299
Asian or Pacific Islander	2	9	84	3	1	1	-	-	100	5.0	198
American Indian	-	-		-	-	_	-	-		- *	4
Other	_	-		-	-		÷	-		 *	16
OVERALL	4%	6%	73%	. 8%	48	2%	19	1%	100%	4.8	2122
Response	Rate:	75%									

and the second secon

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

-

.

TABLE 41									
	FREQUENCY OF BUS	USE							
ΒY	ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD	INCOME							

Ċ

		Nu	mber c	of Days	Per V	leek								
-{* <u>*******</u> *	<u>Annual</u> Household								Less Than		Mean Number	Numbe of Re		
	Income	Seven	<u>Six</u>	Five	Four	Three	Two	One	One	Total	<u>of Days</u>	dents		
	Under													
	\$5000	78	16%	52%	10%	6%	6%	1%	2%	100%	48	136		
. سراه مو مر می کرد. د	~\$5000 -													
	\$9999	10	11	58	10	4	3	4	1	100	4.8	126		
	\$10000-													
	\$14999	5	10	74	4	3	2	1	1	100	4.9	280		
	\$15000 <i>-</i>													
	\$19999	5	5	77	5	4	1	-	2	100	4.9	236		
	\$20000-													
	\$24999	3	5	82	7	2	-	-	1	100	49	261		
	\$25000													
	or more	1	2	80	10	4	2	1	1	100	4.7	801		
	OVERALL	4%	6	73%	8%	48	2%	1%	1%	100%	4.8	1840		
	MEDIAN													

INCOME \$12898 \$12565 \$23084 \$25020 \$22126 \$15071 \$13324 \$18619 \$21812

.

Response Rate: 65%

.

. . . · ·

· . •

- 60 -

NUMBER OF BUSES TO COMPLETE LINKED TRIP

Over 76% of Park and Ride patrons take only one bus to travel from origin to destination, whereas 59% of Express line patrons and only 45% of Regular-Service patrons require just one bus to complete their linked trips. Only 19% of the Park and Ride patrons, but 32% of Express line patrons and 39% of Regular-Service patrons, ride two buses.

Overall, the average number of buses required to complete a one-way linked trip varies from 1.3 among Park and Ride patrons to 1.5 among Express line patrons and 1.8 among Regular-Service patrons.

Table 42 shows that the average number of buses ridden by Express line patrons varies by bus line, from 1.2 to 2.1 buses.

The number of buses used to complete a linked trip also tends to vary by type of fare as shown in Table 43. Cash riders and express pass users ride the fewest buses, on average -- only 1.4. Senior citizen pass users ride 1.6 buses. college/vocational pass users ride an average of 1.8 buses, while student pass users ride 2.4 and regular pass users average 2.0 buses per linked trip.

Table 44 shows how the number of buses ridden varies by trip purpose. Riders on work trips average 1.5 buses per linked trip, and those on school trips average 1.8 buses.

Table 45 illustrates that the number of linked trip buses varies by time of day the in-bound express trip is taken. Before and during the morning peak period the average is 1.4 to 1.5 buses. During the base period, the average is 1.8 buses per linked trip. Express line riders on in-bound trips during the afternoon peak period ride an average of 2.0 buses.

The number of linked trip buses also tends to vary by where a rider lives. Those Express riders living in the West Los Angeles sector ride the fewest buses, on average -- 1.4. Those from South Central ride 1.9 buses. Riders from other sectors ride an average of 1.5 to 1.6 buses to complete a linked trip. Detail is provided in Table 46.

Overall, younger riders tend to use more buses to complete a linked trip. Express line riders under 19 years of age average 1.7 buses, but all older groups average 1.5. Table 47 shows that the median age tends to decrease as the number of buses ridden increases. Among riders using one or two buses, the median age is nearly 36, while the median age of those who ride three or four buses is around 33.

TABLE A-IV

5

- -

. ;

•

.

SURVEY ACTIVITY BY TIME PERIOD

T.ime Period	Hours	Number of Trips Survey- ed	Percent of Trips - Survey- ed	Number of Respon- dents	Percent of Respon- dents	Respon- dents Per Trip
Pre-AM Peak	Midnight- 5:59 AM	3	3.5%	92	4.1%	30.7
AM Peak	6:00 AM - 8:29 AM	68	79.1	1921	85.2	28.3
AM Base	8:30 AM- 11:59 AM	2	2.3	59	2.6	29.5
PM Base	Noon - 3:29 PM	2	2.3	30	1.3	15
PM Peak	3:30 PM- 6:29	11	12.8	153	6.8	13.9
Evening	6:30 PM- 11:59 PM	0	0	0	0	0
OVERALL		86	100.0%	2255	100.0%	26.2

--

				TAL	BLE 42			
	NUMBER	OF BUSES	REQUIRED	TO COMPI	ETE TRIP	FROM OR.	IGIN TO DE	STINATION
Bus Line	One	Two	Three	Four	Fîve o Mor <u>ê</u>	r <u>Total</u>	Mean Number <u>of Buse</u> s	Number of Respon- dents
34x	12%	688	20%		-	1008	2.1	25
122	77	18	2	3.	-	100	1.3	60
123	77	19	3	-	-	100	1.3	31
144	58	.34	6	1	-	100	1.5	257
176	30	47	18	3	2%	100	2.0	247
410	63	32	5		-	100 ,	1.4	38
481	62	33	5	-	-	100	1.4	422
489	55	36	8	-	1	100	1.6	233
492	42	56	2	-	-	100	1.6	55
494	63	30	4	1	1	100	1.5	71
601	42	45	7	2	4	100	1.8	85
602	74	14	8	2	3	100	1.5	132
604	74	23	3	1	-	100	1.3	204
605	74	18	5	2	1	100	1.4	115
606	87	7	4	2	· 	100	1.2	55
608	80	18	3		-	100	1.2	40
81 4	76	21	2	1	-	100	1.3	185
OVER- ALL	- 59%	32%	78	1%	1%	100%	1.5	2255
Respo	onse Rat	e: 80%						

.

• - 63 -

Table 48 shows that there is a tendency for women to ride more buses on a linked trip. Over 66% of the men ride just one bus, as opposed to only 55% of the women.

Table 49 shows variation by ethnic background in the number of linked trip buses ridden. White Express line patrons ride the fewest buses, only 1.4. Latino and Black patrons ride the most, 1.8 and 1.9 buses, respectively.

Table 50 indicates a relationship between annual household income and the number of linked trip buses ridden. Generally, the number of buses ridden decreases as income levels increase. Riders whose household incomes are below \$10,000 ride an average of 1.8 to 2.0 buses. Those in the \$10,000 to \$20,000 category ride 1.5 buses, while those earning \$20,000 to \$25,000 ride 1.4 buses. The fewest number of buses = 1.3 - is reported by riders earning the highest incomes. The median income can be seen to decline steadily as the number of buses increases, from \$25,040 among riders using only one bus, down to \$7,500 among those riding five or more.

Trip	Nu	mber_o	f Buses		Five or		Mean Number	Number of Respon-
Purpose	<u>One</u>	Two	Three	Four	More	Total	of Buses	dents
Work	61%	31%	6%	1%	1%	100%	1.5	1988
School	41	43	12	3	1	100	1.8	163
Shopping	-	-	-	-	-	-	-*	11
Medical	-	-	-	-	-	- `	*	6
Social/								
Recrea- tional	-	-	-	-	-	-	_ *	9
Other	-	-	-	-	. 🕳 .	-	*	15
OVERALL	59%	32%	78	18	1%	100%	1.5	2192
Response	Rate:	78%						

 TABLE 44

 NUMBER OF BUSES REQUIRED FOR TRIP FROM ORIGIN TO DESTINATION

 BY TRIP PURPOSE

.

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

Type of Fare	<u>One</u>	Two	Three	Four	Five or <u>More</u>	<u>Total</u>	Mean Number of Buses	Number of Respon- dents
Cash, Ticket Transfer	69%	25%	48	1%	1%	100%	1.4	700
Regular Pass	27	49	19	. 4	2	100	2.0	207
Express Pass	65	30	4	1	-	100	1.4	991
Student Pass (Udr 19)	36	35	20	3	6	100	2.0	44
College/ Vocatio- nal Pass	38	44	15	3	-	100	1.8	112
Senior Citizen Pass	51	40	9	1	-	100	1.6	95
Handicap Pass	-	-	-	-	-	100	-*	16
Tourist Pass	-	-	÷	-	-	-	*	6
Other	-	-	-	-	-	-	*	30
OVERALL	59	32	7	1	1	100	1.5	2201
D		704						

TABLE 43 NUMBER OF BUSES REQUIRED TO COMPLETE TRIP FROM ORIGIN TO DESTINATION

BY TYPE OF FARE

Response Rate: 78%

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

~

. . . .

TABLE 46 NUMBER OF BUSES REQUIRED TO COMPLETE TRIP FROM ORIGIN TO DESTINATION

.

.

.

.

· · · · · ·

BY RESIDENCE SECTOR

Residence Sector	One	Two	Three	Four	Five or <u>More</u>	Total	Mean Number of Buses	Number of Respon- dents
Sàn Fernando Valley	60%	32%	5%	28		100%	1.5	264
North Central	55	35	10	-	-	100	1.6	28
San Gabriel Valley	59	35	5	-	1%	100	1.5	587
West Los Angeles	70	24	5	1	-	100	1.4	427
South Central	33	4 9	13	2	3	100	1.9	174
East Central	-	-	-	-	-	-	- *	7
East Los Angeles	-		-	-		-	_*	8
Mid-Cities	-	-	-	.—	-	-	-*	13
South Bay	79	17	2	2		100	1.5	168
Downtown Los Angeles	_	-	-	÷	÷	-	-*	8
Long Beach	-	-	-	-	-	-	_ *	3
North Los Angeles County	_	-	-	-	-	-	*	5
Orange. County	-	-	-	-	-	-	- *	1
San Ber- nardino County	-	-	_	-	-	-	- *	8
Ventura County	-	-	-		-	-	- *	9
OVER- ALL	59 %	33%	78	18	1%	100	1.5	1710
Response Rate	e: 6	18						
[*] Sample siz	ze to	oo sn	all t	o al	low	val-id	statist	tical compariso;
				PI TIM	<u>E OF D</u>	AI		
----------	-------	--------	---------	----------	---------------	-------	----------	------------
		Number	of Buse	S				
					Five		Mean	Number
Time					or		Number	of Respon-
Period	One	Two	Three	Four	More	Total	of Buses	dents
Pro-M								
Peak	72%	21%	48	2%	1%	100%	1.4	92
AM				_	_			
Peak	61	31	6	1	1	100	1.5	1921
АМ								
Base	35	56	6	4		100	1.8	59
РM								
Base	50	24	24	3		100	1.8	30
DÚ								
	20	50	16	<u>^</u>	_	100	2 0	160
reak	30	50	15	2	4	100	2.0	100
OVERALL	59	32	7	1	1	100	1.5	2,255
Response	Rate:	80%						

TABLE 45 NUMBER OF BUSES RIDDEN TO COMPLETE TRIP FROM ORIGIN TO DESTINATION BY TIME OF DAY

.

. . .

- .

.

			TABLI	E 41	3			
NUMBER	OF	BUSES	RIDDEN	TO	COMPLETE	TRIP	FROM	
ORIGIN TO DESTINATION								
			BY GE	NDEI	र			

.

Number of Buses

		<u> </u>						
Gender	One	Two	Three	Four	<u>Five</u>	Total	Mean	Respondents
Male	66%	28%	5%	18	18	100%	1.4	801
Female	55	35	8	1	1	100	1.6	1406
OVERALL	59%	32%	78	18	18	100%	1.5	2207
Response	Rate:	788						

- 69 -

Age	One	Two	Three	Four	Five or <u>More</u>	Total	Mean Number of Buses	Number of Respon- dents
Under 19	45%	418	13%	18	-	100%	1.7	89
19 to 29	60	31	Ŧ	1	-	100	1.5	636
30 to 39	60	32	6	1	2%	100	1.5	554
40 to 49	60	33	6	1	-	100	1.5	318
50 to 61	62	33	4	~	1	100	1.5	340
62 or Clder	59	32	8	1	-	100	1.5	117
OVERALL	59%	32%	78	18	18	100%	1.5	2054
MEDLAN ÀGE	35.8	35.6	33.1	33,6	*	35.6		
Response	Rate:	738	i					

TABLE 47										
NUMBER	OF	BUSES	RIDDEN	TO	COMPLETE	TRIP	FROM			
		ORIG	IN TO D	EST.	INATION					
			BY RID	ER À	AGE					

·· . .

.

.

· ·

. ,

.

.

* Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison.

.

- 68 -

Annual Household	0	6 - 5	<i>M</i> hroo	Faur	Five or	Matol.	Mean Number	Number of Respon-
Income	<u>uie</u>	100	<u>Till éé</u>	rour	PIDIE	10141	or suses	dents
Under \$5000	33%	468	15%	5%	2%	100%	2.0	142
\$5000- \$9999	36	50	13	1	· — .	100	1.8	127
\$10000- \$14999	58	35	6	1	-	100	1.5	285
\$15000- \$19999	57	35	6	1	1	100	1.5	240
\$20000- \$24999	62	33	5	•3	-	100	1.4	260
\$25000 or More	75	23	2	1	_	100	1.3	
OVERALL	59ંક	32%	78	2%	18	100%	1.5	1862
MEDIAN INCOME \$25	5040	\$17966	\$12881	\$1172	6 \$7500	\$2181	2	

TABLE 50 NUMBER OF BUSES RIDDEN TO COMPLETE TRIP FROM ORIGIN TO DESTINATION BY ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD INCOME

Response Rate: 66%

.

· .

.

Ethnic Back- ground	One	Two	Three	Four	Five or More	Total	Mean Number of Buses	Number of Respon- dents
White	70%	25%	48	-	-	100%	1.4	1365
Black	38	46	13	2%	28	100	1.9	27.2
Latino	40	42	13	4	1	100	1.8	311
Asian or Pacific Islander	53	37	8	1	1	100	1.6	200
American Indian	-	-	-	-	-	-	 *	4
Other	-	-		-	-	-	_ *	17
OVERALL	59%	328	78	18	18	100%	1.5	2169
Response	Rate:	778.						

TABLE 49 NUMBER OF BUSES RIDDEN TO COMPLETE TRIP FROM ORIGIN TO DESTINATION BY ETHNIC BACKGROUND

* Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

.

Bús Line	Drove	Was <u>Driven</u>	<u>Walked</u>	Other	<u>Total</u>	Number of Respondents
				·		
3,4 X	298	298	468	-	100%	24
122	22	11	65	2	100	63
123	43	27	30	-	100	30
144	29	13	56	2	100	250
176	3	10	86	2	100	227
410	11	5	84	-	100	38
481	59	18	22	2	100	411
489	15	13	71	1	100	227
492	36	20	44	-	100	55
494	31	9	60	-	100	67
601	5	13	80	1	100	76
602	18	5	75	2	100	129
<u>504</u>	15	6	79	1	100	204
605	12	5	84	-	100	110
606	4	4	93	-	100	56
608	46	8	46	-	100	39
814	19	10	71	1	100	184
OVER- All	24%	128	63%	18	100%	2190
Respon	se Rate	e: 788	•			

TABLE 51MODE OF ACCESS TO RTD SYSTEMBY BUS LINE

,

. . .

MODE OF ACCESS

Most Regular-Serevice riders, 90% or more, gain initial access to the RTD system on foot, whereas only 63% of the Express line patrons and 14% of the Park and Ride patrons walk to the bus. At least 81% of the Park and Ride Patrons, 36% of the Express line patrons and only about 5% of the Regular-Service riders access the RTD system by car, either as driver or passenger.

Table 51 shows how mode of access patterns can vary by bus line. The percentage of riders walking to the bus ranges from 22% of line 481 riders to 93% of line 606 riders. Conversely, the percentage who drive to the bus ranges from only 3% of line 176 riders to 59% of line 481 riders.

Mode of system access also varies according to residence sector of Express line patrons. Pedestrian access ranges from less than half to 90% or more of the riders. Table 52 shows that access by automobile also varies over a broad range, from about 11% of the riders from the South Central Sector to 54% of the riders from the San Gabriel Valley.

Table 53 shows that there is a slight difference in system access patterns by age of the rider. The median age of riders who access by walking is lowest, 34.5. The riders who access as passengers in a car are oldest, 38. Those who say they drive to the bus average about 36.5 years old.

The figures in Table 54 suggest that male Express line riders are more likely to walk to the RTD system than female riders are. Only 60% of the women walk, as opposed to 70% of the men. Women are somewhat more likely to drive, however; over a quarter of the women say they drive, but only 21% of the men say they access by car. Women are twice as likely, too, to say they get to the RTD system as passengers in a car; 14% report being driven to the bus, as opposed to 7% of the men who use this mode.

Table 55 indicates that mode of access patterns vary by ethnic background. Only 21% of Black Express line patrons get to the bus by car, whereas 36% to 47% of other patrons say they drive or ride in a car.

Mode of system access patterns by income group are detailed in Table 56. The proportion of Express line riders who drive to the bus tends to increase as annual household income increases. Fewer than 8% of the riders from low income household drive to the bus, whereas a third of those from high income households do. Conversely, the percentage of riders who walk to the bus decreases as income increases, from 83% of the low income riders to 53% of the high income riders. The median income of Express line riders who get to the bus by car, either as drivers or passengers, is over \$25,000. The median income of those who walk to the bus is under \$20,000.

Age	Drove	Was Driven	Walked	Other	Total	Number of Respondents
Under 19	48	21%	76%	-	100%	88
19 to 29	22	10	67	18	100	623
30 to 39	30	10	59	1	100	544
40 to 49	29	15	54	2	100	305
50 to 61	24	12	64	1	100	324
62 or Older	20	9	70	1	100	115
OVERALL	248	12%	638	18	100%	1999
MEDIAN AGE	36.5	38.0	34.5	36.6	35.6	

	-	FABLE 5	3	
MODE	OF	ACCESS	<u>T</u> O	RTD
	BY	RIDER	AGE	

•

• •

Response Rate: 71%

~

:

OVER-All

- 75 -

٠

TABLE 52MODE OF ACCESS TO RTD SYSTEMBY RESIDENCE SECTOR

· -· .

Residence Sector	Drove	Was Driven	<u>Walked</u>	<u>Other</u>	<u>Total</u>	Number of Respon dents
San Fernando Valley	278	128	60%	28	100%	261
North Central	14	9	73	4	100	26
San Gabriel Valley	38	16	45	1	100	574
West Los Angeles	14	6	79	-	100	414
South Central	2	9	88	1	100	161
East Central	-	-	-	-	-	5*
East Los Angeles	-	-	-	-	-	8*
Mid-Cities	-	-	-	-	-	12*
South Bay	18	7	75	1	100	168
Downtown Los Angeles	-	-	-	-	-	5*
Long Beach	-	-	-	-	, (3*
North Los Angeles County	-	-	-	-	-	5*
Orange County	-	-	-	-	-	1*
San Bernar- dino County	-	-	-	-	、 -	8*
Ventura County	-	-	-	-	-	9*
OVERALL	248	12%	638	1%	100%	1660
Response Rate:	59%					

* Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

Éthnic Background	Drove	Was Driven	Walked	<u>Other</u>	Total	Number of Respondents
White	28%	10%	6.2%	18	100%	1346
Black	9	12	79	1	100	262
Latino	22	14	6.3	2	100	28.5
Asian or Pacific Islander	24	23	51	1	100	196
American Indian	-	-	-	-	-	4 *
Other	-	-	-	-	-	18*
OVERALL	248	12%	63%	1%	100%	2111

TABLE 55 MODE OF ACCESS TO RTD BY ETHNIC BACKGROUND

and the second secon

Response Rate: 75%

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

-

- 77 -

			· <u></u>			
Gender	Drove	Was <u>Driven</u>	<u>Walked</u>	Other	Total	Number of Respondents
Male	21%	7%	708	1%	100%	796
Female	25	14	60	1	100	1350
OVERALL	24%	12%	63%	1%	100%	2146
Response	Rate:	768				

.

MODE OF ACCESS TO RTD BY GENDER

.

TRIP PURPOSE

۰.

About half the Regular-Service riders are on trips to or from work, but over 90% of the Express line riders and 98% of the Park and Ride riders are on work trips. School trips are an important component of Regular-Service ridership, accounting for 21% of the trips, but are less apparent on Express and Park and Ride lines. Only 7% of Express line patrons and 1% of Park and Ride patrons are on trips to or from school. On Regular-Service lines, nearly 29% of the riders are on shopping, medical, social/recreational or "other" trips. On Express lines, only 2% of the riders state these trip purposes and on Park and Ride lines, only about 1%.

. ·

. . .

- - -

Table 57 shows how trip purpose patterns can vary by bus line. The proportion of work trips ranges from 67% to 100%, school trips from none to 33%.

Trip purpose also varies by type of fare. Most notable of Table 58's findings are that 75% of college/vocational pass users and 86% of student pass users are on school trips. With the exception of these two fare types, most other riders are on work trips, ranging from 88% of senior citizen pass users to 100% of express pass users.

Trip purpose mix varies by time of day during which an in-bound trip is made on an Express line, as shown in Table 59. Before and during the morning peak period, 93% of the trips are work trips. Only 57% of afternoon base period trips are to or from work and 74% of afternoon peak period trips. The proportion of school trips is between 18% and 24% after the morning peak period, significantly higher than the 6% proportion recorded during the peak.

Table 60 shows trip purpose by residence sector. Work predominates as the primary trip purpose among Express line riders from all sectors, ranging from 89% to 95%.

Table 61 shows trip purpose mix by rider age. School trips account for 73% of the Express line travel by riders under 19 and 11% of the travel by those between 19 and 29. Work accounts for 85% to over 98% of the trips by express line riders over 18 years of age. Senior citizens account for the largest proportion of shopping trips (5%) and social/recreational trips (5%).

Table 62 indicates that male Express line riders are somewhat more likely to be on school trips; 9% of the males and 6% of the females say they are travelling to or from school.

Annual Household Income	Drove	Was Driven	Walked	<u>Other</u>	<u>Tọtal</u>	Number of Respon dents
Unđer \$5000	88	88	83%	2%	100%	128
\$5000- \$9999	10	10	77	3	100	126
\$10000- \$14999	26	9	65	1	100	279
\$15000- \$19999	26	9	63	2	100	238
\$20000- \$24999	29	11	60	1	100	255
\$25000 or more	33	14	53	1	100	793
OVERALL	248	12%	638	18	100%	1819
MEDIAN INCOME	\$25164	\$25088	\$19778	\$16801	\$21812	
Response I	Rate: 64%					

	7	TABLE	54	5	
MODE	OF	ACCES	S	ŢO	RTD
BY ANNU	JÄL	HOUSE	HC	DLD	INCOME

-

TABLE 57 TRIP PURPOSE BY BUS LINE

• .

.

.

Dus Line	Work	Śchool	Shopping	Medical	Social/ Recrea- tional	Other	Total	Number Of Respon dents
34 X	92%	48	_	48	-	-	100%	25
122	90	2	2%	2	—	5%	100	61
123	100	-	-	-	-	-	100	30
144	97	3		-	-	-	100	256
176	88	10	-	-	18	-	100	230
410	9 0	10	-	-	-	-	100	39
481	95	4	-	<u></u>	-	-	100	414
489	75	18	3	-	1	3	100	228
492	98	2	-	-	-	-	100	56
494	87	9	2	÷	3	-	100	68
601	67	33	-	-	-	-	100	81
602	95	3	-	1	-	1	100	128
604	91	7	1	1	-	1	100	198
605	89	8	-	-	1	3	100	113
606	98	2	÷	- ,	-	-	100	55
608	93	5	- .	-	-	3	100	40
814	96	3	-	-	1	-	100	187
over- All	918	78	18	÷	18	18	100%	2209
Respons	e Rate:	78%						

.

1

The largest proportion of school trips can be found among Blacks (11%) and Asian/Pacific Islanders (13%). Only about 6% of White or Latino Express line riders are on school trips. Table 63 provides detail.

Table 64 shows that the proportion of work trips tends to increase as household income increases, from 82% among riders from low income households to 96% among those from high income households. School trips are most prevalent among riders from households earning less than \$10,000 per year. Between 12% and 16% of these riders are on school trips. The lowest median incomes are reported by riders on medical (\$5,915) and social/recreational trips (\$7,833). The highest income is reported by riders on work trips (\$22,591).

TABLE 59 TRIP PURPOSE BY TIME OF DAY

Time Period	Work	School	Shopping	Medical	Social/ Recrea- tional	Other	Total	Number of Respon- dents
<u></u>	<u></u>		<u> </u>	<u> </u>		<u></u>		<u> </u>
Pre-Am Peak	9 3%	18	18	18	-	38	100%	. 93
AM Peak	93	6	-	-	-	-	100	1885
AM Base	72	24	2	-	-	2	100	56
PM Base	57	18	14	4	4	4	100	28
PM Peak	74	19	2	1	2	.3	100	147
OVERALL	918	78	18	-	18	18	100%	2209
Response	Rate:	78%						

Type of Fare	Work	School	Shopping	Medical	Social/ Recrea- tional	Other	Total	Number of Respon- dents	
Cash, Ticket or Transfer	918	5%	18	18	18	28	100%	695	
Regular Pass	95	3	1	-	-	1	100	202	
Express Pass	100	-	-	-	-	-	100	981	
Student Pass (Under 19)	12	86	-	2	_	-	100	44	
College/ Vocational Pass	25	75	-	-	-	-	100	104	
Senior Citizen Pass	88	2 .	2	3	4	2	100	93	
Handicap Pass	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	16*	
Tourist Pass	-	-	-		-	-	-	4*	
Other								30	
OVERALL	918	78	18	-	18	18	100	2169	
Response R	ate:	778							

TABLE 58 TRIP PURPOSE BY TYPE OF FARE

* Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

TABLE 61 TRIP PURPOSE BY RIDER AGE

• .

Age	Work	School	Shopping	Medical	Social/ Recrea- tional	Other	Total	Number of Respon- dents
Under 19	218	73%		18	_	48	100%	88
19 to 29	8 <u>8</u>	11	-	-	-	ļ	100	628
30 to 39	95	4	-	-	-	-	100	545
40 to 49	98	1	-	-		-	100	314
50 to 61	9 8	-	-	-	18	-	100	338
62 or Older	8 5	2	5	1	5	3	100	114
OVERALL	91%	78	1%	-	18	18	100%	2027
MEDIAN AGE	36.7	21.6	62.0	35.4	63.0	28.4	35.6	
Response R	ate:	728						

.

.

į.	· .	

TABLE 60 TRIP PURPOSE BY RESIDENCE SECTOR

÷

Residence Sector	Work	School	Shopping	Medical	Social/ Recrea- tional	Other	Total	Numb of R dent
San Fernando Valley	95%	48	-	-	-	18	100%	26
North Central	93	4	48	-	-	-	100	2
San Gabriel Valley	89	8	1	18	18	1	100	58
West Los Angeles	91	8	-	-	-	1	100	42
South Central	89	9	1	1	1	-	100	16
East Central	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
East Los Angeles	Ŧ	-	-	-	÷	-	-	
Mid-Cities	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
South Bay	96	3	-	-	1	-	100	10
Downtown Los Angeles	-	-	-	-	-	-	÷	
Long Beach	-	-		-	- ••	-	-	
North Los Angeles County	-	-	-		-	-	-	
Orange County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
San Bernardino County	-	-	-	-	-	- .	-	
Ventura County	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
OVERALL	918	78	18	-	18	18	1008	16
Response Rate: 60%								

* Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

Ethnic Background	<u>Work</u>	School	Shopping	<u>Medical</u>	Social/ Recrea- tional	Other	Total	Number of Respon- dents
White	928	68	18	-	-	18	100%	1349
Black	86	11	1	18	1%	1	100	259
Latino	92	7	-	-	1	-	100	307
Asian or Pacific Islander	86	13	-	.	-	1	100	199
American Indian	-	_	-	÷	-	-	÷	3 *
Other	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	17 *
OVERALL	91%	78	18	-	18	18	100%	2134
Response R	ate: 7	68						

TABLE 63 TRIP PURPOSE BY ETHNIC BACKGROUND

· .

· · · · · · · · · · · · ·

* Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

TABLE 62 TRIP PURPOSE BY GENDER

					Social/ Recrea-			Number of Respon-	
Gender	Work	<u>School</u>	Shopping	Medical	tional	Other	Total	dents	
Male	8 9 %	98	18	-	18	18	100%	791	
Female	92	6	1	-	1	1	100	1382	
OVERALL	91%	78	18	-	18	1%	100	2173	
Response	Rate:	77%							

	TABLE 64	
	TRIP PURPOSE	
BY	ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD	INCOME

Annual Household				~	Social Recrea	/ -		Number of Respon-
Income	Work	School	Shopping	Medical	tional	Other	Total	dents
Ünder								
\$5000	82%	16%	-	1%	1%	-	100%	137
\$50,00-								
\$9999	84	12	-	1	3	1%	100	124
\$10000-								
\$14999	91	8	1%	-	-	-	100	278
\$15000-								
\$19999	93	4	1	1	-	2	100	239
\$20000-								
\$24999	91	7	1	-	-	1	100	255
\$25000								
or more	96	3	-	-	-	1	100	803
OVERALL	91\$	7\$	1%	-	1%	1%	100%	1836
MEDIAN								
INCOME	\$22591	\$14011	\$19017	\$5915	\$7833	\$20219	\$21812	2
Do on on do	D.4							

Response Rate: 65%

RIDERS RATE RTD SERVICE

1 1 1 1 1 1 I I

The proportion of Express line riders rating RTD service as somewhat or very favorable is over 6 percentage point higher than the proportion of Regular-Service riders giving similar ratings -- 82.6% versus 76.3%.

A measure called the "satisfaction index" has been developed to measure relative ratings of service made by RTD patrons. The index number ranges from 1 to 4. A satisfaction index of 1 would indicate that respondents have "very unfavorable" opinions about RTD service; an index of 2 would indicate a rating in the "somewhat unfavorable" range.; 3 would denote "somewhat favorable", and 4 would indicate "very favorable."

The overall "satisfaction index", however, is the same for riders on both Regular-Service and Peak-Hour Express lines - 3.0. Table 65 indicates how service ratings vary by bus line. Positive ratings range from 65% of the riders on the 34 line to 95% on the 601 line, and the satisfaction index ranges from 2.6 to 3.4.

Table 66 shows how service ratings vary by type of fare. The range in satisfaction index level extends from 3.0 among Express pass users to 3.2 among senior citizen pass users.

Table 67 shows that opinions of Express line riders vary by time of day the in-bound trip is made. Clearly, the most satisfied with RTD is the group of riders during the afternoon base period. Their satisfaction index is 3.7. The lowest index, 2.9, is reported by riders before the morning peak period.

Table 68 shows ratings of RTD service made by Express line patrons by residence sector. The lowest ratings are from respondents living in the San Fernando Valley. The highest are given by those from the South Central and South Bay sectors.

Table 69 shows that the satisfaction index does not vary much by age. Generally, however, riders giving RTD service a "very unfavorable" rating tend to be the oldest group with a median age of 39.9. The next oldest group, with a median age of 37.2, consists of riders who rate RTD service as "somewhat unfavorable". The youngest riders, averaging 34.3, give the service a "somewhat favorable" rating.

Males and females do not differ in their rating of RTD service, as shown in Table 70.

Table 71 indicates that there are only small differences in levels of satisfaction by ethnic group. White and Black Express riders tend to be least satisfied with the service. Their satisfaction index is 3.1. Latinos and Asian Pacific Islanders, with a 3.2 index, are most satisfied of the major ethnic groups.

Table 72 shows that the satisfaction index tends to decline somewhat as household income increases. Riders from households earning under \$10,000 have a satisfaction index of 3.2. Those earning above \$10,000 have an index of 3.0 to 3.1. Riders who give RTD service a "very unfavorable" rating are likely to have the lowest income. Their median household income is only \$18,036. The highest incomes are reported by riders who rate RTD service in the middle range, either "somewhat favorable" (\$22,550) or "somewhat unfavorable" (\$22,797). · -, - · · · ·

Bus Line	Very Favor- able	Somewhat Favor- able	Somewhat Unfavor- able	Very Unfavor- able	Total	Satis- faction Index	Number of Respon- dents
34 X	228	448	228	138	100%	26	23
122	20	51	20	9	100	2.8	59
123	45	45	10	-	100	34	31
144	.18	53	22	6	100	2.8	250
176	40	43	10	8	100	31	209
410	25	64	11	-	100	3.2	36
481	27	.53	16	3	100	3.0	411
489	34	54	10	2	100	3.2	221
492	26	56	13	6	100	3.0	55
494	33	52	12	3	100	3.1	67
601	38	57	5	-	100	3.3	79
602	26	61	.11	2	100	3.1	126
604	24	63	10	4	100	3.1	198
605	45	38	16	1	100	3.3	110
606	19	.59	22	-	100	3.0	54
608	38	55	8	-	100	3.3	40
814	38	52	8	2	100	3.3	181
OVERALL	30%	53%	148	48	100%	3.0	2150

Response Rate: 76%

TABLE 66 RIDERS RATE RTD SERVICE BY TYPE OF FARE

.

.

.

.

Type of Fare	Very Favor- able	Somewhat Favor- able_	Somewhat Unfavor- able	Very Unfavor- able_	Total	Satis- faction Index	Number of Respon- dents
Cash, Ticket or Transfer	31%	54%	12%	3%	100%	31	686
Regular Pass	37	44	14	5	100	3.1	191
Express Pass	26	55	15	5	100	3.0	964
Student Pass (Under 19)	28	63	3	7	100	3.1	42
College/ Vocational Pass	28	56	13	4	100	3.1	100
Senior Citizen Pass	34	53	11	2	100	3.2	88
Handicap Pass	45	31	19	5	100	_ *	16
Tourist Pass	-	-	-	_	-	_ *	5
Other	-	-	-	-	-	-*	28
OVERALL	30%	53%	148	48	100%	3.0	2120

Response Rate: 75%

•

* Sample size too small for valid statistical comparison

Time Period	Very Favor- able	Somewhat Favor- <u>able</u>	Somewhat Unfavor- able	Very Unfavor able	Total	Satis- faction Index	Number of Respon- dents
Pre-AM Peak	22%	498	228	88	100%	2.9	91
AM Peak	29	53	14	4	100	3.1	1835
AM Base	40	53	6	2	100	3.3	53
PM Base	65	35		-	100	3.7	29
PM Peak	<u>3</u> 2	52	15	2	100	3.1	142
OVERALL	30%	53%	148	48	100%	3.0	2150
Response	Rate:	76%					

.

TABLE 67 RIDERS RATE RTD SERVICE BY TIME OF DAY

.

.

ŧ

- 9'3 -

.

TABLE 68 RIDERS RATE RTD SERVICE BY RESIDENCE SECTOR

.

Residence Sector	Very Favor- able	Somewhat Favor- able	Somewhat Unfavor- able	Very Unfavor- <u>able</u>	Total	Satis- faction Index	Number of Respon- dents
San Fernando Valley	21%	53%	198	78	100%	2.9	257
North Central	.30	52	15	4	100	3.1	28
San Gabriel Valley	31	55	12	2	100	3.1	572
West Los Angeles	30	55	12	2	100	3.1	415
South Central	45	39	9	8	100	3.2	154
East Central	-	-	-	-	-	_*	7
East Los Angeles	-	-		-	-	_ *	8
Mid-Cities		-	-	-	-	- *	12
South Bay	34	56	9	1	100	3.2	168
Downtown Los Angeles	_	-	_	_	_	-*	7
Long Beach	-	-	-	-	-	_ *	2
North Los Angeles County	-	-	-	-	-	-*	5
Orange County	-	-	_	-	· _	-*	1
San Ber- nardino County	-		-	_	-	- *	8
Ventura County	-	-	-	-	-	- *	9
OVERALL	30%	53%	14%	48	100%	3.0	1653

Response Rate: 59%

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

Age	Very Favor- able	Somewhat Favor- able	Somewhat Unfavor- able	Very Unfavor- able	Total	Satis- faction Index	Number of Respon- dents
Under 19	338	59%	5%	38	100%	3.2	82
19 to 29	26	59	14	2	100	3.1	622
30 to 39	32	53	.12	3	100	3.1	531
40 to 49	30	50	16	5	100	3.0	309
50 to 61	30	50	17	4	100	3.1	328
62 or Older	37	48	10	5	100	3.2	113
OVER- ALL	30	53	14	4	100	3.0	1985
MEDIAN AGE	36.4	34.3	37.2	39.9	35.6		
Response	Rate: '	70%					

RIDERS RATE RTD SERVICE BY RIDER AGE

-

			B	Y GENDER			
Gender	Very Favor- able	Somewhat Favor- able	Somewhat Unfavor- able	Very Unfavor- able	Total	Satis- faction Index	Number of Respon- dents
Male	268	56%	148	48	100%	3.0	782
Female	32	51	13	4	100	3.0	1337
OVER- All	30%	53%	148	48	100%	3.0	2119

RIDERS RATE RTD SERVICE

. ;

÷

Response Rate: 75%

. .

Ethnic Back- ground	Very Favor- <u>able</u>	Somewhat Favor- able	Somewhat Unfavor- able	Very Unfavor- able	Total	Satis- faction Index	Number of Respon- dents
White	268	56%	15%	3%	100%	3.1	1326
Black	34	46	12	8	100	3.1	249
Latino	38	48	12	2	100	3.2	297
Asian or Pac. Islander	34	.54	10	3	100	32	192
American Indian			-	-		_ *	3
Other				-		_*	15
OVERALL	30%	53%	148	48	100%	3.0	2082
Response	Rate: 7	48					

TABLE 71 RIDERS RATE RTD SERVICE BY ETHNIC BACKGROUND

·····

*Sample size too small to allow valid statistical comparison

.

TABLE 72 RIDERS RATE RTD SERVICE BY ANNUAL HOUSEHOLD INCOME

Annual Household Income	Very Favor- able	Somewhat Favor- able	Somewhat Unfavor- able	Very Unfavor- able	Total	Satis- faction Index	Number of Respon- dents
Under \$5000	438	408	11%	68	1008	3.2	133
\$5000- \$9999	37	50	11	2	100	3.2	125
\$10000- \$14999	24	59	14	3	100	3.0	279
\$15000- \$19999	27	53	16	5	100	3.0	232
\$20000- \$24999	.25	60	12	3	100	3.1	254
\$25000 or more	27	56	15	2	100	3.1	790
OVERALL	30%	538	148	48	100%	3.0	1813
MEDIAN INCOME	\$20685	\$2 <u>2</u> 550	\$22797	\$18036	\$21812		

Response Rate:

7

.

• • • • •

APPENDIX

.

-

FIGURE 1 (Cont'd) CUESTIONARIO PARA PASAJEROS

CUESTIONARIO	PARA PASAJEROS —————
La RTD está conduciendo unos estudios abordo de este autobús, para hacer para cumplir con sus deseos. Ya que las respuestas se co detalladamente si es posible. Le agradecernos su ayuda.	i determinar lo que sus clientes más precisan al viajar y lo que debensos naiderarán confidencialmente, le rogamos que lene el cuestionario
	1
	13. Ud.es: Honder - ++1 Mayer - ++2
0.4;	14. ¿ A que grupo étnico penence Ud.?
1. ¿Como nego al primer tutobus que abordo hoy?	Monor () 45-) Ania o inlan de Panjhan () 45-1 Nagro () -2 Indio Americano o inlacionado () -3
Consistence2 Open Made3	Zatne U 3 Okn 0 4
	15. 2 Que edad dens Ud.)
Como llegó a ese auxidua?	16. ¿Cuantos autorachões operables ac usan en su hogar?
Constagi un auto - D-1 Mar Trajaron por Asato - D-4 Cancinançalo2 Otep Mada3	(46,
Transbardo de atra linas, marraro3	 i Cual es el numero total de personas que viven en su hogar? (incluyendose a is mismo)
LAS PREGUNTAS NUMERO 2 Y 3 SE RELACIONAN CON EL	firm de apredier; (18-30;
2 / Drude shurde esta autobale en nationale?	
(inclique la intersección más cercana)	\$5,000 a \$9,999 2 \$20,000 a \$29,999 3 \$10,000 a \$14,999 3 \$25,000 a \$24,999 3
(10-16) (cally o cartreters manor) y (cally man curcana que la cruma)	19. ¿Cual es más importante para Ud.:
3. ¿Donde se bajará de este autobús?	Que le mantingo el servició de autobuse: 🗅 🛛 20-1
(indique la înterseccion mas cercana)	ad come es ahore.> Que se mantingan las tarifas kal come son ahore.>
faile n convers manor: (17-23) (calle mas concaps que la crusa)	20. (En su opinión, cual método debe la RTD usar para
4. Al apearse de este autobús, Ud.	Contrade L description II and a section
Conducina ando 🖸 24-1 La llanardo por insta 🗖 244 Considerari 🗍 2 - Anno Harte 🗖	Reducinedo servicio después de las 6 p.m. desente 🗔 351 Antonimeto servicio después de las 6 p.m. desente 🗔 351
L'auré insubirdo a sino linea.	Reduciendo el servicio de los sóbados? 😂 55-1 Reduciendo servicio de los domanos? 💭 👟
PREGUNTAS 5, 6 Y 7 SE RELACIONAN CON EL VIAJE.	Astronomo la tergia de las estabuses ² - 52-5 Elemenando boldas de basubordo (pranjer) ² - 58-5
ENTERO, NO SOLO LA PARTE ABORDO ESTE AUTOBUS EN PARTICULAR. ESTAS PREGUNTAS DETALLAN SU VIATE DE	Cobrando ierrije complete a estudionus colegosis > 🖸 🨕 1 Cobrando ierrije complete o estudionus dr 🖸 60-1
PRINCIPIO A FIN.	escuela superior? Calmendo serife meli alta e las ancienes (Sr Catizens)? 🗔 61-1
5 ¿Donde inició este viaje? (¿Gual es la esquina (28-32) mas cercana a donde comenzo su viaje?)	Automatando tarifa del novicio "Part 'n' Rick'' 🗖 62-1 (Sarcicio de estacionamiento gratis de panto limitrofe con vieje por
у	esprese de autopista) ² 21. ¿En su opinión, qual descuento debe la RTD durie a carta uno de tra
icate o carreters major ((calle mas carcana que la chuna) 6 : A chonda as cheña (2 Cural as la carcaína	aguientes grupos?
más cercana a donde finaliza su viaje?)	Ancianos Estudiantes de Estudiantes (Br. Citinens) Escuela Superior de Colegios
¥	Ningene - 63-1 Ningene - 64-1 Ningene - 65-1
7. Por favor, escriba el numero de las lineas me percisa usar nara bacer el	
viaje de principio a fin (inclusive el autobus en que esta ahora).	75% C 3 75% C 3 75% C 3
Primer Segundo Tenter Cuesto Oujoto	22. La tarifa básica corriente es 65°, ¿Qué haría Ud. a cambiara
Autobás Autobás Autobás Autobás Autobás (38-46). (41-41). (4-46). (42-49). (56-73)	la tarifa e los siguientes precios?
8 - è Cuantos dias de la semana usa Ud. el autobús?	50° 70° 75° 80° Degiania de suastratativia ⊂ 66∘। ⊂ 65∘। ⊂ 68∘:
ណាម្លិន៖ សម្រឹងនេះ	Usaria et autobile menese 🖸 -2 🔂 -2 🔲 -2 💭 -2 💭 -2 Usaria et autobile ignat 💭 -3 💭 -3 💭 -3 💭 -3
ມນີີ 2 dayີ 4 ດີໝາຍີີ 3 ຫຼາຍີ 7	geur lo uno adores Uzenes padebases malo □ + □ + □ + □ +
	EL NÚMERO TOTAL DE VEČES ÓÙE ÚJ. USA UN AUTOBÚS
. > Clour apo er kanya jange Unt. et ekender ette andetour* Tende ar adetour 4	AL DIA SE DEBE USAR PARA CONTESTAR PREGUNTAS 23, 24 y 25. ANADA LAS VECES QUE USA EL SERVICIO'EN UN DIA
Tanja por kolato dr	CORRIENTE: O SEA, SI USA DOS AUTOBUSES PARA IR AL TRABAJO Y DOS PARA VOLVEB A SU HOGAR, EL TOTAL
(37-59) Uar boino de transformir 🗆 - 3	DEBE DE SER CUATRO AUTOBUSES, (Y NO DOS VIAJES).
Part de Provin Mayor de Edied, de 36	23. ¿Cuantas veces aborda Ud. un autobus RTD eo un dia de la semana?
Par Estadanti er \$10 (10 anti e mana)	(76.71)
Pair Mensial, Express de Autopica, de 3	RTD en un sabado corriente?
Per Terine de 3	25. é Cualitas veces aborda autobuses RTD en
GaroGaros d7 appendies/ [2] -11	un domingo corriente?
 i Cual es el proposito de este visje? (indique uno): 	SI ABORDO CON TARIFA EN EFECTIVO, CON "TICKET"
anadagio ⊡ 46-1 Sacad/⊡ 46-3 accuado ⊡ -2 Reconación ⊡ -6	(BOLETO DE TARIFA) O BOLETO DE TRANSBORDO. POR FAVOR CONTESTE LA SIGUIENTE PREGUNTA:
da comptena □ -3 da igilezar □ -7 Reprinter medicas □ -4 Otro □ -8	26 i Por que no usa el pase mensual RTD para viajar por autobuís?
11. ¿ Cual es su impresión del servicio de la RTD?	No uso of autobuli sufficients succes D 76-1
At a favorable 🖸 67.1 ella dechamble 🗅 67.1	para necessar a pare mansadi El precio del pare el demaniado y 🗌 -2
	No se donde comprese el pase mensual O - 3 No se donde compres el pase mensual O - 3 No kan un vitre comensante donde O -
12 é Donde vive Ud.?	ree neg en sus contentent enter yn peede compre el pest Teme barder el bast - s ans ter lo rober
Numero Calle Apartmento Caudad Zona de Zep	Oby 6 -6

.

- 102 -

FIGURE	1
PASSENGER	SURVEY

The RTD is surveying passengers on this bus line in order to find out what your transit needs are and how we can best respond to your needs. All replies are completely confidential, so please answer all the questions as accurately as possible. Thank you for your help. PLEASE ANSWER ALL THE QUESTIONS AND RETURN THIS FORM TO THE RTD REPRESENTATIVE

	M	l <u>o</u>	0738	692						
										(1-6)
1.	How di	i you g	et so the i	ine RT1	Dbua	you boar	ded w	day?	-	
			De 14 al		7-1 -2		Wei	Drum Other	C	7.3 -4
							(TL2A)	L MACC	נאי	
	How die	i you 💣	et to dhis	bus?					_	
			Wai		8-1 -7		Wes	Other	ß	H 7
	ing the fi			<u>, </u>	•	(TLAR	-	n		
	QUES	ition 1	s 2 and The Bu	S YOU	L WI ARE (TH YOU	jer eri V.	DE O	IN	
2.	Where o (Indicate	šid you : nearea	get on th A cross-sti	ús bus? rects)						
		امنیت جو		. ind				(1999)	- 1	(614)
3.	Where v (Indicate	will you neares	, get off ti R cross-Ri	nin bua? recus)	<i>(</i> 1.			uer)		:
		<u> </u>		and					_ (17-23)
	(M	Lajor Sc	7001) 		(N	icaresi C	rom,S	treet)		
4.	After yo	u get o	ff chia bua	s, you wi	<u>11</u> :				_	
			D- Wi	iar⊡ a/k⊡	34-1 -2		Br	Driven Other		244 -5
Tran	sfer to bus	low nam	der		-3 (F	LEASE SPEC				
	UESTIO NOT JUS	INS 5. IT THU YOUR	6 AND 7 E RIDE ONE-W	ON TH	WITI IS BU P FR(H YOUI IS. THE OM STA	SE Q	TIRE UEST FO FE	TRI 10N NISI	P, S 1.
5.	Where c	tid you	start this	trip?						(28-32)
		· · · · ·		and					÷	
£	(M)	Layor St	neer)		۸) ۲	carea C	1046-3	areet)		
0.	WILL'	ee you	Round ou	una unp	ī					33-37)
	(M	lajor Su	reet)		(N			(rect)	-	
					•					
7.	Please w	rite the	number	uonfa⊒id inh (faci	ne bus hate sh	lines you	n mua	t ride t	uo taalo	r
7.	Please w this trip	rite che from si	number an to fini	s of all d ish. (Inci	ve bua tudie th	lines you e bus yo	n musika Li musika Li musika	tnide t on nov	io tali w.)	<u>-</u> -}
7.	Please w this trip rst Bus (39-40)	from st Seren (4	number art to fini	s of all d ish. (Incl Third	ne bua hude th Bus	lines you e bus you Fourth !	n muan u <u>an</u> re Bus	r nicke t on nov Finith	Bus	<u>-</u>]
7. Fi	Please w this trip rat Bus (38-40) How ma	from a from a Serve (1 any day	nd Bus	tof all d ish. (Incl Third (++++ do you	ne bus tude th Bus 6, unitally	fines you e bus yo Fourth ! (47-49 ride the	rumiya u muan u <u>ar</u> e Bus) bus?	Fifth (30-	n tak w.) Bus 32)	r]
7. Fi	Please w this trip rst Bus (38-40) How ma	nite the from a <u>Seiten</u> (4 any day	e number uert to fini nd Bus 1431 78 a week Ste	a of all d ish. (Incl Third (++++ do you en 🖸	ne bus hude th Bus 6, unnully 53-1	Fourth : (47-99	rumiya u muar u <u>are</u> Bus bus	Fifth 7hme	no tak w.) Bus 32)	r 53-3
7. Fi	Please w this trip rat Bus (38-40) How ma	nite the from a Secon (i any day	number art to fini nd Bus 1431 78 a work 5 5 5 5	and all d isch. (Incl Thaird (H+4) do you isr [] isr []	ne bus hucle th Bus 6, unnually -2 -3	Fourth ! (47-49	rumya u mum u <u>arre</u> Bus bus?	Fifth 71we 72w 72w 0w	() () () () () () () () () () () () () (55-3
7 Fi	Please w this trip ret Bus (38-40) How ma	rite the from a <u>Serve</u> (1 any day	number unt to fini nd Bus 1431 /s a work Sto Fri Fri Fri an did un	a of all d izh. (Inci Thurid do you izr D izr D izr D	ne bus hude th Bus 6, 133-1 -2 -3 -4	Fourth ! (17-19 ride the	nuar u are Bus bus?	Tinde t on nov Fifth (30- 71me 71me 71me 0m One	(Bus 32)	53-3 -6 -7 -8
7. Fi	Please w this trip rst Bus (38-40) How mi How mi	rite the from a <u>Serve</u> (4 any day pe of fa	number uen to fini nd Bus 1-131 rs a week Sau Sau Fri Fri are did yo	s of all d ish. (Incl Third (H-H do you she in in in in in in in in in in in in in	re bus hude th Bus () (mult) 23-) -2 -3 -4 get or	Fourth : (47-49 ride the La this bus	nuar u <u>are</u> Bus bus? bus?	Fifth (30- 7hme 7hme 7hme 0mr Onr	(Bus 52)	53-3 -6 -7 -8 (60-61)
7. Fi 8	Please w this trip rat Bus (38-40) How ma How ma	rite the from a <u>Serve</u> (4 any day pe of fa	numbers and to fini- nd Bus 1+51 75 & week 55 76 76 are did yo	a of all d ish. (Incl Third Character do you ar D isr D isr D isr D isr D isr D isr D	ne bus hude th Bus 6, 23-1 -2 -3 -3 -4 get or Ca Ca 7 iso	Fourth ! Fourth ! (17-19 ride the bits bus phile a this bus phile a this bus phile a this bus	romayo i muan i muan Bus) buis? as 77a (00x77)	There There There There There (34-36)		53-33 -6 -7 -8 (60-61)) -1 -1
7. Fi 8	Please w this trip rat Bus (38-40) How m How m	rite the from a <u>Serve</u> (4 any day pe of \$	nd Bus I start to fan I start to fan I start to fan I start I start Sec Sec Sec Sec Sec Sec Sec Sec Sec Sec	a of all d ish. (Incl Thirid (+++ do you (in) in) in) u use to	te bus tude th Bus 5/ 23-1 -2 -3 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -3 -2 -2 -3 -3 -3 -2 -3 -3 -3 -3 -3 -3 -3 -3 -3 -3	Fourth 1 (17-49 ride the this bus the for of the for of the for the for the for the for the for the for the for the for the for the for the for the for the for the for the for the for the for the for the fo	ramips i muai la muai Bus bus bus bus bus bus count ount a r	There There There There There There There There There There There There There There There		53-3 -6 -7 -8 (60-61)) -1 -1 -2 -3
7. Fi	Please w this trip rat Bus (38-40) How ma How ma	prite the from at Server (4 any day pe of fa	net Bus net Bus 1-31 78 a week Se Fri Fri are did yo	s of all d ish. (Incl Third (444 do you in in in in in in in in in in in in in	ne bus ude th Bus 50 23-0 2 3 4 get or 6 7 2 6	Fourth 1 (17-49 ride the this bus sh Far of HECF AN HECF AN HE	an un	t nide t con nov Fifth (30 There Timo Over an Over (35+56) (35756) (35		2 53-3 -6 -7 -8 (60-61) -1 -1 -2 -3 -3 -3
7. Fi	Please within origination of the second seco	rrite the from at <u>Server</u> (4 any day pe of fa	net Bus Indi Indi Indi Indi Indi Indi Indi Indi	s of all d ish. (Incl Third (H-H cloyour in D in D in use to	Bus Star Bus Star 23-1 23-2 3 4 get or Ca or Taget ch	Fourth 1 (17-49) ride the 1 this bus phone for a preserved 1 for the 1 for	I music I music Bus Bus Dub? Dub? Court South South South	t nide t on non Fifth (30 Three Three Three Three One an One (5+56) (5+5		53-3 -6 -7 -8 (60-61) -1 -1 -3 -3 -3 -3 -5 -7
7. Fi 8	Please within trip	rrite the from at Series (4 (4 (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (are did yo	s of all d izh. (Incl Thirid (444 do you (in) in) in) in) in) in) in) in)	Bus State Bus State Bus State Causally State Causally Cau	Fourth : (17-49 ride the this bus sh For of PECED AN the For	ar The bus bus bus count	Thee Shift (30 Thee Thee Thee Thee Thee Thee Thee The		53-3 -5 -5 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1
7. 8 9.	Please within trip	vrite the from st Server (4 any day	and Bus I start to fami and Bus I start Sam Sam Sam Sam Sam Sam Sam Sam	s of all of sish. (Incl Third do you an D air D ai D air D air D ai Air D ai Air D ai Air D ai Air D ai Air D ai Air D ai Air D ai Air D a	re bus inde th Bus 5., 23-1 2-2 3 4 get or Ca 5 256 5 256 5 256 5 256 5 256 5 256 5 256 5 256 5 256 5 256 5 256 256	ines you e bus you Fourth I ride the LL this bus th fare go to this bus th fare go to far fare go to far fare go to far fare go for far for for for for for for far for	a music a music Bus bus? bus? count	Tride t on non Fifth (30 Three Time One an One (3+36) Three Time One an One (3+36) Three Time One an One (3+36) Three Time One an One (3+36) Three Time One One One One One One One One One On		2 5353 6 7 7 8 8 8 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9 9
7. Fi	Please within trip	vrite the from st Sereo (4 eny day	and Bus Ind Ind Ind Ind Ind Ind Ind Ind Ind Ind	a of all d ish. (Incl Third (Hind do you w do you w a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a a	re bus hude th Bus () 33-1 2-2 34 get or Canadi get or Canadi Tac Canadi Tac Canadi Sector Se	iner you e bus you Fourth I (1749 nick the LL this bus the for you Lo Susser LG Susser LG Han LG br>HAN LG HAN LG HAN HAN LG HAN LG HAN LG HAN LG HAN LG HAN LG	I mus I mus Bus bus bus bus Count Cou	There are a connected and a co		2 535 4 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -7 -8 -8 -9 -10 -11
7. Fi 8 	What is	vite the from st Series (4 any day pe of fs	numbers ant to fini nd Bus 1-31 A s week See Se Fri Fri See See See See See See See See See Se	s of all d sish. (Incl Third Market State do you w do you w w do you w do you do you w do you w do you w do you w do you w do you do you w do you do you d	se bus tude th Bus 6, 23-1 24 33-4 get or 6 7 26 6 7 26 6 7 26 6 7 26 6 7 26 6 7 26 6 7 26 6 7 26 6 7 26 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10 10	lines you e bus you Foundh 1: (17-49 nicke the LL this bus the form of the form of the form of the form of the form of the form of the start of the start of the start of the star	ar The built of a The Court of a The	t ride t on non Fifth (30 These Thes		5553 -6 -7 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1
7. Fi 8 9.	What is	vite the put	nd Bus i estimation i esti i esti	a of all d sish. (Incl Third) Third) Third) third do you an an an an an an an an an an	se bus hude th Bus 6, 131-1 23-	lines you e bus you Fourth 11749 nick the LL s this bus nick the LL s this bus stat Fore 30 for Same \$6 Ham \$16 \$20 Manthy (6445). (6445).	I music I music Bus bus bus bus count	t ride t on nov Fifth (30 Three Three Three Our an Our Three Our an Our (157-36) (15		2 5553 6 7 -1 -1 -1 -1 -2 -3 -4 -10 -11 -11 -11 -10 -10 -11 -11 -10 -10
7. Fi 8 9.	What is	nite the from st Second (4 many day pe of fa the put	nd Bus I start to fani I start to fani I start to fani I start Start Fri Tre did yo Tre did yo Tre did yo Tre did yo Start Schu Schu Schu	a of all d'a ish. (Inclusion (In	te bus tude th Bus 6'' 23-1 -2 -3 -3 -4 get or 6'' 52-63 52-	liner you e bus you Fourth 1 (1749 nick the LL this bus sh Fare 9 Parton An Lo Sale Fare 9 (1) 16 Sanier 16 Hamily 16 Sanier 16 Hamily (19445). (19445).	as 7% as 7% buis? curst cu	t ride t on non Fifth (30 There There There There There One an One (3+50) (3753) (375)		2 33-3 4 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1
7. Fi 8 9.	What is	nite the from st Second (4 eny day pe of fr the put Shappin Dec	rounders and Bus 1-31 7-3 s week Sec 5 7- 7- 8 re did yo 7- 7- 9 re did yo 7- 7- 9 re did yo 7- 7- 8 re did yo	a of all d'a bib. (Incl Third) (Hind)	te bus tude th Bus 67 23-1 -2 -3 -4 get or 67 72 68 -67 -72 -67 -72 -67 -72 -67 -72 -67 -72 -67 -72 -67 -72 -72 -72 -72 -72 -72 -72 -7	iner you e bus you Fourth I (17-49 nick the I the form of the form of the form of 16 Sector 16 Sector 16 Sector 16 Sector 10 March 10 Marc	an are bus bus bus bus bus bus bus bus count cou	t nide t on non Fishh (30 7 Thee 7 Taxo 0 er m Or (35 35) (37		2 55-3 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
7. <u>Fi</u> 8 9. 10 	What is What is	nite the from st from st Serve (4 (4 (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (rousnbern ant to fini- nd Bus 1-31 A a week See See Fri Fri Fri Fri Fri Fri Fri Fri	a of all d sish. (Incl Third Third do you an an an an an an an an an an	te bus ude th Bus 51-1 2 33-1 2 3-3 3-4 52-63) 52-63) 52-63) 52-63) 52-63) 52-63 52-6	lines you e bus you Fourth I: this bus this bus	ar The bus bus? bus? bus? bus? count for for for for for for for for for for	t ride t con non (30 There Taxo on an Our (5+36) (5739) (5		5553 6 7 8 9 1 1 2 3 4 3 4 3 4 3 4 4 9 -1 1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1
7. Fi 8 9. 10 11.	What is What is	nite the from st Second (4 (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4)	roumbers and Bus 1-31 7-3 a week Sea Fri Trower of d We g or Even for a Deal for a Deal for a Deal for a Deal	a of all d side. (Incl Third) Third) do you a use to a use t	te bus ude th Bus 6: (unual) 33-(2-2 3-4 - 2-2 - 3-4 - - 2-2 - - - - - - - - - - - - -	lines you e bus you Fourth I wide the LL L this bus the fourth I wide the LL L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L L	ar musical and a second and as second and a	t ride t con non Fifth (30 7 Date 7 D		2 55-3 4 -7 -8 60-61) -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -10 -11 -11 -11 -11 -11
7. F. 8 9	What is	nite the from st Second (4 (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (4) (rounders and Bus 1-31 ra a week Se Fr Fo are did you powe of the School of Ermont regression regression	s of all d states ish. (Incl Third) this (Incl this crip? S this crip? this crip? of RTD of RTD of RTD	re bus unde th Bus 5. 23. 23. 23. 23. 23. 23. 23. 23	Lance C very source of the second sec	I music I m	These tride to tride (30) These (30) The		2 55-3 4 5-7 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -11 -11 -11 -11 -11
7. F 9. 9. 10. 11. 12.	What is What is	nite the from st Serve (i enry day pe of fr pe of fr pe of fr pe of fr support Date Date Support Support Date	rpose of d sevention rpose of dis Sevention Fri Sevention	a of all de de sish. (Ded Third) (Heider de your ar □ ar □	re bus re bus re bus re bus re bus sude th Bus S3-1 2 2 3 3 3 4 5 2 2 3 3 4 5 2 2 3 4 5 2 2 3 4 5 2 2 3 4 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5 5	Land C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C C	and a second and a second a se	t ride t ride to son non (30 There The The The The The The The The The Th		2 5553 6 7 8 6 9 6 9 9 9 9 9 10 -11 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1 -1
7. Fi 8 9. 10 11. 12. N	What is What is	nite the from st Second (4 eny day pe of fa pe of fa pe of fa the put Support your is Support Survey Store	roumbers and Bus 1-51 75 a week So Fri Fo are did yo roue of d key g or Eroma for Ponto for Ponto for Ponto for Ponto for Ponto for a did for a state for a state	a of all d'a sish. (Incl Third) do you u ar a use to ar a use to a	re bus re bus re bus re bus state Bus 33-1 -2 -2 -2 -2 -2 -2 -2 -2 -2 -2	Lance vous iner you re bus you Fourth 1 1749 1746 the LL 1749 1746 the LL 1747 1746 the LL 1747 1748 174	rum; 5 miles i muse Bun bus? i bus? i b bus? i	There is a connection of the c		2 55-3 4 -7 -8 -0 -10 -11 -11 -11 -11 -11 -11 -11 -11

e,

14.	You are:	Mair 🗆	++ 1		Final D	++-2
	To which othnic grou	ap do you be	iong?			
	Wine C Blast er Negre C Latino er Hispanir C) 45-1] 42] -9	Asian o Other	r Pacific Ist American F		45-4 -5 -
15.	What is your age?			-		
16.	How many automob	ila in runnis	ag condition	are there		
				(46)		
17.	(Count yourself.)	nber of penc	ne leves in	your hour	eboid?	
18.	What is the total and	aual income o	e sour bou	ectroid?	10,	
,	Under \$5.000 C \$5,000 to \$9,999 C) 31-1 2 - 1 3 - 1	\$15 \$20	000 w \$1 000 w \$2	9.999 🗆 4.999 🗖	51-1 (
19.	Which is more impo	rtapot eo you?		A.,		
_			Caping Ins a Kaping Jan	niraiti na hy r		1 2-1
20.	What do you think I increased costs?	(TD should	do to miae	money for		
		Дитан это	Increase the l ice after 6 PM	ene bituan 1 dareng ta		53-1 5 4 -1
			Dem Dem	er Sunday : an Sunday : mmer all he		50-1 56-1 51-1
		a	are full for	Eliminate in In college st	nations 🖓	58-1 59-1
		Change ; Ch	full fare for h are sensor cit	in school se umu a high	udeno:⊡ ⊊refer	60-1 63-1
21.	How much of a disc	Charge high curst on bus	r fans en Pe farm de voe	rtin' <i>Ria</i> uchink RT	inter 🖸 Denhauld	2 -1
	give to each of these	Brothe;				
	Senior Citizens	Hig St	h School adena		College Rudenn	
	New: 0 53-1 10%6 10 - 4	Ne 109		Ň Je		-1
	25% 🗆 -3 50% 🔲 -4	259 509	60.) 60.4	2. 5	%%⊡ %%⊡	.3 4
_	75% 🗆 -s 100% 🗆 -4	759 1009	60 s	7. 10	5%-⊡ 0%-⊡	4 4
22.	The basic bus fare is fares changed to each	now 65°. W a of the follow	bat do you wing prices?	think you	would do	đ
	1'd stop riding	50∙ ເ⊒⊮⊨	70• □ 67-1	75• ⊡ e⊨:	 ⊕:	
	I'd ride in: I'd ride agait ag spin	; 0.2 • 0.3	□ -3 □ -3	□ ·2 □ ·3	00	2
	100 A 100 A 100 11 A 100 A 100 A 100	r r□ 4	□ →	□ 4		٠
			WITH T	HE TOT	AT MINE	-
QUI OF DA' DA' PRO	ESTIONS 23,24 AN TIMES YOU BOAR Y. ADD UP ALL TE A TYPICAL DAY / DVIDED. FOR EX RE AND TWO BU ULD BE FOUR.	D 25 DEAL LD ANY ET HE TIMES AND WRIT AMPLL, E ISES HOM	D BUS D YOU USU E THE TO F TOU BI E FROM	UBING A ALLY GI DTAL IN DE TWO WORK.	N AVER TON A THE SP D BUSES THE TO	BER AGE BUS ACE TO TAL
QUI OF DAY ON PRO WO	ESTIONS 23,24 AN TIMES YOU BOAR Y. ADD UP ALL TE A TYPICAL DAY A VIDED. POR EX RE AND TWO BU ULD BE FOUR. How many times d on an average week	D 25 DEAL RD ANY BT HE TIMES AND WRIT AMPLE, E ISES HOM ISES HOM D you board day?	TD BUS D YOU USU E THE TO F YOU E F YOU E AN RTD E	URING A ALLY GI DTAL IN IDE TWO WORK.	N AVER IT ON A THE SP D BUSES THE TO	BER AGE BUS ACE TO TAL
QUI OF DA' WO WO 23.	ESTIONS 23.24 AN TIMES YOU BOAR Y, ADD UP ALL TT A TYPICAL DAY / VVIDED. FOR EX. RK AND TWO BU ULD BE FOUR. How many times d on an average week	D 25 DEAL RD ANY BT HE TIMES AND WRIT AMPLE, E ISES HOME b you board day?	TO BUS DE YOU USU E THE TO F YOU BU E FROM an RTD E	MEING A ALLY GI DTAL IN IDE TWO WORK.	N AVER IT ON A THE SP D BUSES THE TO	BER AGE BUS ACE TO TAL
QUI OF DAN ON FRA WO WO 33.	How many times d on an average Serie	D 25 DEAL RD ANY BT HE TIMES. AND WRIT AMPLE, II USES HOM USES HOM day?	TO BUS DO YOU USU E THE TY F TOU BI E FROM an RTD B	UBING A ALLY GI DTAL IN IDE TWO WORK.	(70-7)	BER AGE BUS ACE TO TAL
2UI DAN DAN PRO WO US 23.	How many times d on an average Sand How many times d on an average Sand	D 25 DEAL DD ANY BT HE TIMES. AND WRIT AMPLL, II USES HOM o you board clay?	D BUS D YOU USU E THE TY F YOU B E FROM an RTD b an RTD b	URING A ALLY GI DTAL IN IDE TWO WORK. '	THE SP D BUSES THE TO (70-::	BERAGE BUSACE
QUI OF ON FRI WO 23. 24. 25.	How many times d on an average Sand	D 25 DEAL DD ANY BT HE TIMES. AND WRIT AMPLE, D SEE HOM 0 you board day? 9 you board lay?	TO BUS DI YOU USU E THE TY F YOU BU E FROM an RTD b an RTD b	URING A ALLY G DTAL IN WORK.	(72-3)	BER AGE BUS ACE TO TAL
QUI ODA'\ ODF WO 2324251F 251F 26.	To the me ESTIONS 23.24 AN TIMES YOU BOAR Y, ADD UP ALL TT A TYPICAL DAY / DVIDED. FOR EX. RK AND TWO BU ULD BE FOUR. How many times do on an average weak How many times do on an average Sand On an average Sand YOU USED CASH BOARD THE BU	D 25 DEAL DO ANY BT HI TIMES. AND WRIT AMPLE, II SEE HOM o you board day? o you board day? o you board rday? FARE, TI S, PLEASE i an RTD p j a j a	To BUS DI YOU USU E THE TY F YOU BU E FROM an RTD b an RTD b an RTD b ckers of ckers of ckers of a make a make to board of the set of the set	URING A ALLY GI JTAL IN IDE TWO WORK. Aus R A TRA L QUEST Aus Aus Aus Aus Aus Aus Aus Au	(70-7) (71-7) (7	
QUI ODA DAN OPFIX WO 23. 25. 25. 25.	ESTIONS 23.24 AN TIMES YOU BOAR Y, ADD UP ALL TT A TYPICAL DAY / OVIDED, FOR EX. RK AND TWO BU ULD BE FOUR. How many times do on an average sau How many times do on an average Sau You USED CASH BOARD THE BU	D 25 DEAL DO ANY BT HI TIMES. AND WRIT AMPLL, II SEE HOM o you board rday? o you board rday? FARE, TI S, PLEASE an RTD p j d j d j d Dow	TO BUS DI YOU USU E THE TY F YOU BI E FROM an RTD E an RTD E an RTD E ckets O ckets O c ANSWEI as to boarn trifted to b make a mar a diffed to the set of the trifted to the set of the set of the trifted to the set of the set of the trifted to the set of the set of the set of the set of the trifted to the set of the set of the set of the set of the set of the trifted to the set of the br>trifted to the set of the se	URING A ALLY GI DE TWO DE TWO WORK. Aus Aus R A TEA L QUEST Shu often a paus worth a paus worth or a bay a bu would have a bu a buy a bu would have a buy	(70-7) (72-7) (72-7) (74-7) (7	8ER AGE BUS TO TAL 76-1
QUI OF ON PRC WO 23. 24. 25. 1F 25.	ESTIONS 23.24 AN TIMES YOU BOAR Y, ADD UP ALL TT RK AND TWO BU ULD BE FOUR. How many times d on an average week How many times d on an average Satu How many times d on an average Satu YOU USED CASH BOARD THE BU Why didn't you use	D 25 DEAL D ANY BT HI TIMES. AND WRIT AMPLL, II SEE HOM o you board rday? o you board rday? o you board rday? FARE, TI S, PLEASE an RTD p 14 14 14 14	TO BUS DI YOU USU E THE T' F YOU BE E FROM an RTD E an RTD E an RTD E ckets of ckets of ckets of ckets of ckets of an so boars ar adia of these while for me is for me is of would i	URING A ALLY G DTAL IN DE TWO WORK." AU M B A TRA QUEST A CONSTRUCT AU AU AU AU AU AU AU AU AU AU AU AU AU		BER AGE BUS ACE TO TAL 01 76-1

.

9361

TABLE 73 SURVEY COVERAGE PEAK-HOUR EXPRESS LINE

and the second
						Number of	
	Number	Number	Percent	Number	Number	Question	-Percent
	Inbound	Trips	Trips	Daily	of	Distri-	Riders
<u>Line</u>	Trips	<u>Surveyed</u>	Surveyed	Boardings	<u>Riders</u> *	<u>buted</u>	Surveyed
34	1	1	100%	63	32	28	88%
122	3	3	100	279	140	79	56
123	1	1	100	70	35	41	100
144	12	9	75	964	482	347	72
176	8	8	100	1149	575	300	52
41.0	2	2	100	196	98	43	44
481	14	11	79	122.9	615	563	92
489	12	9	75	946	473	322	6.8
492	4	2	50	323	162	81	50
494	4	2	50	340	170	89	5 2
601	4	3	75	146	73	99	75
602	8	7	88	320	160	161	88
604	9	7	78	62.4	3.1.2	225	7 [.] 2
605	8	6	75	237	119	130	75
606	4	3	75	324	162	65	40
608	3	2	67	163	82	45	5.5
814	11	9	82	550	275	207	75
OVER- All	108	8 5	85%	7923	3962	2825	71%

*1/2 Daily Boardings
METHODOLOGY

-

The 1981 Survey of Peak-Hour Express Line Ridership examines the demographic, attitudinal and trip-related characteristics of just one segment of the market served by RTD. After the 226 lines operated by RTD in 1981 had been stratified by type, as shown in Table A-I in the Appendix, it became obvious that all the peak-hour express lines could be surveyed in one day and that all in-bound trips could be surveyed. The key to achieving these goals was to obtain the cooperation of RTD drivers. On the day of the survey, division dispatchers gave each driver a package of questionnaires to be distributed to each boarding passenger on in-bound trips. Table 73 shows that 85% of the in-bound trips on the peak-hour express lines were surveyed. (The remainder of the trips were surveyed by CALTRANS, using a different question-The RTD survey reached about 71% of the riders on these naire). lines.

The questionnaire used is the basic standard bi-lingual on-board instrument developed by Market Research in 1977. In order to gauge the effects of the 1981 fare increase, however, four attitudinal questions were added to the questionnaire. A copy of the questionnaire is included in this section of the report.

Because of the cooperation of drivers in distributing questionnaires, no additional labor costs were incurred.

- 99 -

	Number	Total Number of	Number of	Bus	
Type of Line	of Lines	Boardings	Médian	Low	High
Local	124	965,813+	37.6	10.3	110.6
Local with Peak Hour Express	8	159;679	58.3	20.1	94.9
Local with Day Long Express	24	90,535	25.4	12.5	44.3
SubTotal	156	1,216;027+			
Park & Ride	9	8,240	33.1	27.8	48.5
ExpressPeak Hour Only	17	7,923	13.6	8.2	25.5
Subscription	10	1,217	NA	NA	NA
LocalPeak Hour Onlý (Beep)	.11	417	NA	NA	NA
Special Services	23	NA	NA	NA	NA
Total	226	1,233,824		-	-

TABLE A-I BOARDINGS BY TYPE OF LINE (Ranked by boardings per bus hour)

. .

,

.

.

.

TABLE A-II RIDERSHIP AND SUBSIDIES BY LINE PARK AND RIDE LINES

- ·

•

Line	Daily Boardings	Riders Per Bus Hour	Revenue S	<u>Subsidy</u>	Date of <u>Fare Check</u>
716	308	27 9	1 5 9	4 26	2/17/81
/10	390	21.0	1.50	4.20	2/1//01
721	968	33.3	1.16	3.28	3/12/81
737	360	34.8	1.48	2.82	1/15/80
755	1066	32.8	1.62	2.47	1/30/80
757	1591	48.5	1.14	2.38	1/30/80
758	567	32.8	1.36	3.34	1/31/80
760	1361	37.2	1.59	2.09	12/18/79
762	1192	31.9	1.43	2.28	3/18/81
764	737	39.2	1.90	1.59	1/31/80
OVER-					
ALL	8240	-	-	-	-
MEDIAN	915.5	33.05	\$1.455	\$2.425	

Source: Line Performance Trends Report, Service Analysis Section

<u>TABLE A-II</u>						
<u>RID</u> ERSHIP	AND SUBSIDIES BY I	INE				
RANDOM SAMPLE	OF REGULAR-SERVICE	LINES				

. . . . -

				Riders		
Type		•	Percent	Per	Revenue	Subsidy
of	Line	Daily	of	Bus	Per	Per
<u>Line</u>	Number	<u>Boardings</u>	<u>Category</u>	Hour	Boarding	<u>Boarding</u>
					\$	\$
LOCAL	29	28,879	, 3.0%	106.3	.40	.17
	12	17,235	1.8	79.5	.38	.29
	89	19,820	2.1	79.5	.24	.35
	96	32,755	3.4	69.7	.38	.19
	32	5,553	.6	67.2	.41	37
	47	11,441	1.2	58.1	.35	.30
	210	17.809	1.8	58.1	38	. 29
	826	7.943	. 8	55 2	48	40
	354	1.356	1	50 4		
	157	4 196	.1	50.0		.01
	<u> </u>	B 055		40.0		. 50
	BAO	4 989		43.2	. 30	
	10	1,707	•	47.7	• 4 2	1.00
	10	2,022		45.0	.43	.41
	104/105	9,859	1.0	43.6	. 49	.50
	152	5,048	.6	40.0	. 49	.48
	155/160	5,583	• 6	39.1	.46	.97
	73	3,390	. 4	31.5	.25	.78
	166/168	3,529	. 4	30.3	.53	1.15
	425	3,720	. 4	30.0	.40	.83
	169	2,825	• 3	29.5	.48	1.16
	175	1,246	1	27.7	.29	.41
	424	1,887	. 2	27.3	.46	1.29
	435	2,469	.3	27.2	.47	1.44
	114	1,029	.1	27.0	. 52	.95
	156	1,740	. 2	24.6	. 48	1.06
	872	704	.1	24.5	. 31	.73
	846	1.448	. 1	24.3	52	1 31
	871	3 436		23.1	***	1.51
	822	1 010	• •	23.1		1.32
	844	1,010	• 1	22.0	. 51	1.44
	0.44	505	• 1	22.5		2.08
	867	027	• 1	22.0		1.52
	809	2,032	• 2	18.9	.49	1.66
	431	1,052	• 1	18.5	.48	1.86
	821/831	1,014	1	18.0	.53	1.89
	861	506	.1	17.3	.51	1.83
	451/453	1,216	.1	15.0	.50	2.10
	452/454	779	.1	11.5	.50	4.50
	Sub-					
	Total :	220,591	22.8%			
	Median	2,823		30.2	.465	÷89
Local						
Peak						
Express	44	38,385	24.0%	94.9	.40	.13
	91	38,990	24.4	79.7	.26	. 25
	86	7,594	4.8	42.4	.42	~88
	Sub-					
	Total	84,969	53.2%			
	Median	38,385		79.7	. 40	. 25
_		•				•==
Local-						
nay -						
Long					_	
Express	88	10,476	11.6%	44.3	. 51	.41
	484	6,603	7.3	30.0	.63	.87
	488	1,968	2.2	23.6	.64	2.27
	813	2,529	2.8	23.1	.77	1.37
•	Sub-					
	Total	21,576	.23.8%			
	Median	4,566		26.8		1.12
	••••••	-				
	TOTAL 3	27,136	26.9%			
	MEDIAN	• = = -			\$.47	\$.95

Source: Line Performance Trends Report, Service Analysis Section

TABLE A-IV

· · ·

÷

SURVEY ACTIVITY BY TIME PERIOD

Time Period	Hours	Number of Trips Survey- ed	Percent of Trips Survey- ed	Number of Respon- dents	Percent of Respon- dents	Respon- dents Per Trip
Pre-AM Peak	Midnight- 5:59 AM	3	3.5%	92	4.1%	30.7
AM Peak	6:00 AM - 8:29 AM	68	79.1	1921	85.2	28.3
AM Base	8:30 AM- 11:59 AM	2	2.3	59	2.6	29.5
PM Base	Noon - 3:29 PM	2	2.3	30	1.3	15
PM Peak	3:30 PM- 6:29	11	12.8	153	6.8	13.9
Evening	6:30 PM- 11:59 PM	0	0	0	0	0
OVERALL		86 1	00.0%	2255	100.0%	26.2

رهير سن≥